Guam Directory of Services for Individuals with Disabilities 2019-2020

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

FOR EMERGENCIES CALL 911

911 is capable of answering a TTY/TDD for persons

POLICE PRECINCTS 472-8911

Dededo (Northern) 632-9808/11

Hagatna (Central) 475-8537/41

Tumon/Tamunig (Central) 475-8642

CRIME STOPPERS HOTLINE 472-HELP (4357)

FIRE DISPATCH

Agat 565-2700

Astumbo 633-6626

Barrigada 734-2264

Dededo 632-5197

Inarajan 828-8177

Piti 472-8139

Sinajana 472-6342

Talofofo 789-3473

Tamuning 646-8801/2

Umatac 828-8572

Yigo 653-3473

Yona 789-2231

Rescue Base 1 (Dededo) 632-5197

Rescue Base 2 (Hagatna Marina) 477-3711

Rescue Base 3 (Agat) 565-4118

GUAM MEMORIAL HOSPITAL AUTHORITY 647-2555/2554

Emergency Room 648-7909

Poison Control Telephone Advice 1-800-222-1222

# Introduction

## Hafa Adai!

The University of Guam Center for Excellence in Developmental Disabilities Education, Research, & Service (Guam CEDDERS) is proud to present the 2019 Guam Directory of Services for Individuals with Disabilities.

This Directory is a resource of services and information for individuals with disabilities in Guam. Our goal in producing this directory is to provide a guide for individuals with disabilities and their families to easily find

and connect with service providers. The Directory includes listings and information in the areas of Medical & Health, Education & Training, Individual & Family Supports, Employment, and Housing & Transportation. We have also included a section on Emergency Preparedness with information on how to assemble a Disaster Supply Kit, as well as tips for typhoon, earthquake, hazardous materials, and tsunami readiness. Also included are tips on communicating with individuals with disabilities.

Because directory information quickly becomes outdated, we hope to update the Guam Directory of Services & Resources for Individuals with Disabilities at regular intervals. We welcome your additions and suggestions, so should you find inaccuracies or have information on new services and resources, please feel free to contact us at the numbers below and provide us with the updates.

We would like to thank all those who have contributed to the 2019 Guam Directory of Services & Resources for Individuals with Disabilities. We hope the Directory will be a valuable resource for our community.

Si Yu’os Ma’åse’

**University of Guam CEDDERS**

University of Guam logo

Guam CEDDERS logo

For additions and suggestions to the Directory or more information, contact:

Guam CEDDERS

Tel: 735-2456. TTY: 734-6531. Fax: 734-5079

Email: directory@guamcedders.org

Updated February 2019

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

**Emergency Preparedness**

**Governor of Guam**

**Legislature of Guam**

**Mayors of Guam**

**Medical & Health**

Clinics

Dialysis Centers

Family Practices

Internal Medicine

Pediatricians

Endocrinologist

Podiatristis

Obstetricians & Gynecologists

Birthing Center

Pediatric Dentists

General Dentist

Audiological Services

Ophthalmology Services

Child & Adolescent Psychiatrists

Clinical Psychologists

Licensed Professional Counselors/Licensed Clinical Social Workers

**Education & Training**

Licensed Childcare Centers

Private Schools

Guam Department of Education

Educational Programs

**Individual & Family Support**

Advocacy & Legal Services

Assistive Technology

Case Management

Crisis Intervention

Diagnostic/Evaluation Services

Family Support Services

Financial Support Services

Personal Assistance Services

Recreation & Leisure

Respite Care

Senior Citizens Services

Substance Abuse Services

Other Support Services

Sign Language Interpreters

**Employment**

**Housing & Transportation**

Accessible Transportation

Housing Assistance

Independent & Residential Living

**Acknowledgements**

**Index**

Picture showing: *The Guam System for Assistive Technology (GSAT) held an Open House for the Accessible Model Home and Demonstration Center on July 28, 2018. The Model Home features various Assistive Technology (AT) devices, furniture, and appliances to help individuals with disabilities live independent lives. Among those that visited GSAT’s Model Home were (sitting,L-R) Dallas Taijeron; Edward Mendiola; and Tom Manglona. (Standing, L-R) Jana Mendiola; Ben Servino, Department of Integrated Services for Individuals with Disabilities (DISID) Director; Sherolyn Guerrero, John Guiao, and Christina Jung, Guam CEDDERS; Marie Libria, Guam Developmental Disabilities Council (GDDC); Rosanne Ada, GDDC Executive Director; Leah Abelon, GSAT Center Coordinator, Guam CEDDERS; Barbara Johnson; and Kirsten Bamba, Guam Community College (GCC).*

Picture showing: *Super Typhoon Paka [Online Image] 1997. Retrieved November 30, 2009,*

*fr*[*om http://W*](http://Website/)[*ebsite: www.ngdc.noaa.gov/dmsp/hurricanes/nwpacific97.html*](http://www.ngdc.noaa.gov/dmsp/hurricanes/nwpacific97.html)

# EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS

## Pripara Hao Pa’gu

Emergency situations can happen at any time, and at any place. Whether natural or man-made, these emergency situations can result in damage to property and endanger the health and safety of the general public.

Guam regularly experiences natural disasters such as typhoons and earthquakes. Fires, flooding, and disasters from hazardous materials are other occurrences that may endanger you and your property.

## Pripara hao.

*Pripåra hao* is a CHamoru phrase which means "get ready." Preparedness is the key to ensuring the safety and well-being of individuals, as well as the protection of property, during and after any type of disaster.

Preparedness planning is especially important for individuals with disabilities and special needs, who may require extra time and contingency plans to ensure their safety and well-being. By planning ahead, you will be able to act timely and ensure the safety of you and your family.

### Prepare Basic Supplies

In the event of an emergency, you should be prepared to be self-sufficient for up to 7 days. Preparing and maintaining an emergency supply of essential items can help you ensure that you have adequate supplies to meet you and your family’s needs until help arrives.

#### Basic Emergency supplies include

* One week supply of canned and dried food items
* Drinking water – at least one gallon per person per day
* Flashlights and extra batteries
* Battery operated radio
* First Aid Kit
* Whistle
* 10 – 30 day supply of medications
* Toilet tissue and personal hygiene supplies
* Water for flushing toilet in the event water is shut off
* Trash bags, gloves, duct tape or masking tape, and plastic containers for storing items
* Chlorine bleach for sanitizing
* Propane stove and extra propane gas

### Make a Plan

Emergency preparedness also means making a plan

#### Your plan should:

* Designate a plan to meet if you and your family are separated from each other.
* Pick a primary and alternate contact number for you and your family to call if you are separated from each other.
* Establish a buddy system with other family members, friends, neighbors, or co-workers, and develop a plan on how you can help each other
* Share your plan and plan your emergency contact list with members in your buddy system.
* Make a plan on how to secure your house in case you are not home or you are otherwise unable to secure your home
* Identify another place to go to in case you need to evacuate
* Establish your primary and alternate evacuation routes
* If you use mobility aids, plan on how to take them with you and how to store extra aids at your alternate shelter, if possible.

### Prepare a GO-KIT (Disaster Supply Kit)

You should prepare a bag with your most essential items which you can grab if an emergency situation occurs, and you need to evacuate right away. Be sure the bag is not too heavy for you or someone to carry.

#### Your emergency go-kit should include:

* List of contact numbers
* Dried foods and bottled water
* Flashlight and extra batteries
* Whistle
* Small portable radio and extra batteries
* Basic toiletries and sanitary items
* Medications
* Important documents, including medical information

#### It is a good idea to:

* Place your bag near an extra or exit way so it can easily be carried out.
* Put reminder notices in your calendar or appointment book to check and replace items in your bag at least every 6 months
* Let people in your buddy system know where your GO-KIT is located

# Yes!

People with disabilities need to be more self-reliant in emergencies. Now, more than ever, individuals with disabilities need to take control of their own planning and preparation for the onset of possible emergencies.

Registering with your village mayor is very important if you need special supports in times of disaster. Advise your mayor of any special transportation/mobility needs, medical needs, or power needs for specialized equipment. Also, register with Guam Power Authority for nay power lifeline requirements to keep critical medical equipment running.

You can take small steps every day to become better able to survive an emergency. Get informed, identify your resources, make a plan and create your GO-KIT.

If preparedness materials are not available in accessible format, make a request to the agency. The Americans with Disabilities Act entitles you to this accommodation.

Information from this article was compiled from these sources: National Organization on Disability/Emergency Preparedness Initiative. Retrieved December 2018, from http://www.nod.ora/emergency: EAD & Associates. www.eadassociates.com

# Communicating with Individuals who are Deaf/Hard of Hearing in Emergency Situations

## Deaf individuals are a diverse and their communication needs will often vary. Below are some key considerations for communicating with deaf individuals in any circumstances:

1. Ask deaf individual preferred mode of communication.
2. Book appropriate service provider to match communication mode (e.g. sign language interpreter or CART).
3. Talk directly to the deaf individual
4. Make sure you have deaf individual’s full attention before talking
5. Maintain eye contact while communicating
6. Separate talk from doing. Example, show paperwork to patient before asking questions
7. Speak at a normal volume. Shouting can make communication more difficult
8. Make sure the room is well lit so that the deaf individual can see your face clearly
9. Offer quiet room or area to minimize impact of background noise
10. Use written notes or diagram to assist
11. Use gestures and facial expressions
12. Keep checking to make sure there are no misunderstandings

###### For more information, please visit www.nationaldeafcenter.org

These Communicating Tips were developed by The National Deaf Center on Postsecondary Outcomes (NDC) under a grant from the U.S. Department of Education OSEP #HD326D160001. However, the content do not necessarily represent the policy of the U.S. Department of Education, and you should not Retrieved January 2019, from https://www.nationaldeafcenter.org/resource/communication-deaf-individuals

# Emergency Preparedness

## Prepare, Plan, and Pack

Emergency situation can happen at any tie, and at any place. Whether natural or man-made, these emergency situations can result in damage to property and endanger the health and safety of the general public.

Guam regularly experiences natural disasters such as typhoons, earthquakes, and floods. Fires and disasters from hazardous materials are other occurrences that may endanger you and your property.

### Prepare Basic Supplies

In the event of an emergency, you should be prepared to be self-sufficient for up to seven days. Preparing and maintaining an emergency supply of essential items can help ensure that you have adequate supplies to meet your and your family’s needs until help arrives.

#### Basic emergency supplies include:

* One week supply of canned and dried food items
* Drinking water – at least one gallon per person per day
* Flashlights and extra batteries
* Battery operated radio
* First Aid kit
* Whistle
* 10 – 30 day supply of medications and medical supplies
* Toilet tissue and personal hygiene supplies
* Water for flushing toilet in the event water is shut off
* Trash bags, gloves, duct tape or masking tape, and plastic containers for storing items
* Chlorine bleach for sanitizing
* Propane stove and extra propane gas
* Cell phone with charger, extra battery
* Can Opener (non-electric/manual)
* Roll up mat and blankets
* 3-day supply of change of clothes
* Sturdy shoes
* Lighter
* Formula (powder or liquid)
* Baby food
* Disposable diapers
* Change of clothes, bibs, blankets
* Baby soap, shampoo, powder, lotion and wipes
* Disposable gloves/Hand sanitizer
* Favorite toy, blanket, stuffed animal or books
* Paper products (plates, spoons, forks, and paper towels)

# Checklist for Persons with Disabilities

In the event of a major disaster such as typhoon or earthquake, it is recommended that you assemble the following items to help get through the challenges that occur during and immediately after emergency situations:

* A one week food supply
  + Ready-to-eat food
  + Non-perishable foods
  + Special diet needs
  + Food for service animals
* Non-electric can opener
* Adequate supply of drinking water
* One gallon of water per day per person of sanitation
* Several flashlights
* Portable radio
* Extra batteries for flashlights and radio
* Ten-day supply of medicines
* Instructions for use of the medicines
  + Dosage, frequency, doctor’s name, phone number
* First Aid Kit
* Smart Phone and Charger
* Full tank of gas for vehicle

## Other important items to have on hand:

* Eye glasses, hearing aids, mobility aids
* Extra blankets
* Toilet papers, paper towels, paper plates, personal hygiene supplies, hand sanitizer
* One gallon of chlorine bleach and medicine dropper (To sterilize water and food preparation areas for germ control)
* Duct tape
* Garbage bags, closeable containers, & gloves
* Extra cash on hand as banks may be closed and ATMs inoperable for a number of days
* Important documents should be stored in watertight and fireproof containers
* Conduct an “Ability Self-Assessment”
  + Identify what you can do and what you need assistance with
* Develop a buddy system with family, friends, neighbors, co-workers, or other individuals who may help you plan. Plan how you will help each other in an emergency
* Consider speaking with your village Mayor regarding your special needs during emergencies.
* Give copies of your written emergency plan to people in your personal support network
* Make a list of emergency contacts
* Document important life saving information and keep it in your “Go-Kit.”

Don’t forget to keep it updated

* Special medical information
* Special equipment you use for communication, daily, living, mobility
* Medical providers – doctor, pharmacy, health insurance company
* If you have a difficult time communicating orally, keep a “communication book” to help you exchange information as needed
* Reduce hazards in your home
  + Secure medical equipment, appliances, bookcases
  + Remove unsecured objects from the exterior of your home
  + Know the location of your electrical box, gas valve, and water valve and how to turn them off
  + Plan two exit routes if you need to leave your house immediately
* Contact the Guam Power Authority, Guam Waterworks Authority, ad telephone companies to inform them of your special needs to expedite reconnection of utility services.

University of Guam logo

Guam CEDDERS logo

# TYPHOON SAFETY TIPS

## GUAM TYPHOOM CONDITIONS

**Condition of Readiness IV (COR 4):** Guam is always in Condition IV. A typhoon may develop and hit the island within 72 hours.

**Condition of Readiness III (COR 3):** A typhoon may possibly hit the island within 48 hours.

**Condition of Readiness II (COR 2 ):** A typhoon is expected to hit the island within 24 hours.

**Condition of Readiness I (COR 1):** A typhoon is expected to hit the island within 12 hours.

“During Condition of Readiness I, only emergency traffic should be on the roads. Closure of public transportation will begin with Condition of Readiness I.”

## Indoor Preparations

* Secure all important documents in a ziploc bag
* Cover all beds and other items with plastic to protect from water seeping in around windows/doors
* Pack matches (consider using child-proof lighters), toilet paper and other things you must keep dry in a Ziploc bag
* Store large items in closets
* Roll carpets up and away from doors; arrange flashlights, lanterns, candles, and lighters in places where they can be easily found
* When, or if the power goes out, unplug all appliances to prevent damage from a power surge when power is restored
* Ensure all cooking stove controls are in the off position

## Outdoor Preparations

* Tie down tin-covered roof extensions
* Secure all loose items such as garbage can lids, empty drums, gardening tools, and any other materials that could become airborne during high winds
* Take down all lawn umbrellas and temporary canopies
* Secure plywood or typhoon shutters on windows and have extra plywoods/shutters on hand; wind-thrown debris and wind pressure can break windows
* Secure or waterproof window air conditioners
* Fuel your car; gas stations may be closed after the storm
* Ensure the main gas valve is shut off
* Stay indoors until Condition of Readiness IV (COR 4) is declared

## Evacuation Preparation

* Listen to/Watch the local media for news & updates.
* Cooperate with local officials directing evacuation routes.
* If you do not have any transportation, make arrangements with relatives, friends, or your local village Mayor's Office. Wear protective clothing and sturdy shoes.
* Gather water, food, clothing, and emergency supplies.
* Secure your house by placing boards or shutters on all windows/doors
* Unplug appliances.
* Turn off gas valves.
* Turn off the main water valve
* Follow recommended evacuation routes.
* Don’t take shortcuts! They may be blocked
* If you use public transportation, plan ahead. Service discontinues with the setting of Condition of Readiness I (COR 1). Make sure you have time to return to shelter.

## Post Typhoon Preparations

* Remain in your shelter, until informed by local authorities that it is safe to leave.
* Keep tuned to local radio or television stations for advice and instructions from the local government.
* Stay away from disaster areas. Sightseers should not interrupt crucial rescue and recovery work.
* Drive only when necessary and be especially careful. Streets will be filled with debris and downed lines/trees.
* Avoid loose or dangling power wires and report them immediately to local officials.
* Report broken sewer or water mains.
* Prevent fires. Local water pressure may be low, making fire fighting more difficult.
* Check refrigerated food for spoilage.
* Stay away from river banks until all potential flooding has passed.

# Earthquake Safety Tips

## Preparations

* Repair defective electrical wiring, gas leaks, and inflexible utility connections.
* Bolt down water heaters and propane gas tanks
* Know where and how to shut off electricity, gas, and water at main switches/valves.
* Place large or heavy objects on lower shelves.
* Securely fasten shelves to walls; brace or anchor high or top-heavy objects.
* Store bottled food, glass, china and other breakables on lower shelves.
* Anchor overhead lighting fixtures solidly in place.
* Check and repair deep plaster cracks in ceilings and foundations.
* Hold occasional earthquake drills so each member of your family knows what to do.
* Develop a family plan for reuniting after an earthquake.
* Review insurance policy to determine coverage for earthquake damage.

## What To Do

During an earthquake, keep calm panic can kill!

**If you are indoors:**

* Get under a sturdy piece of furniture (desk or table) or doorway.
* Stay clear of windows and exterior doors.

**If you are outside:**

* Get to an open area/space away from buildings, trees, utility wires/poles.

**If you are in the car:**

* Stop the car but stay inside.
* Do not stop on a bridge, under a tree, utility wires/poles, or a sign.

**In bed:**

* Use pillow or blanket to protect head.

**Standing:**

* Drop, sit down, cover head/neck.

**Using wheelchair:**

* Go into doorway, cover head/neck.

**Trapped:**

* Cover mouth, tap on wall/pipe.

**After the earthquake:**

* Stay vigilant!
* Do not enter partially collapsed or damaged buildings.
* Report structural damage to local officials.
* Avoid exposed electrical wiring (indoors or outdoors).

## Preparation

* Repair defective electrical wiring, gas leaks, and inflexible utility connections.
* Bolt down water heaters and propane gas tanks.
* Know where and how to shut off electricity, gas, and water at main switches/valves.
* Place large or heavy objects on lower shelves.
* Securely fasten shelves to walls; brace or anchor high or top-heavy objects.
* Store bottled food, glass, china and other breakables on lower shelves.
* Anchor overhead lighting fixtures solidly in place.
* Check and repair deep plaster cracks in ceilings and foundations.
* Hold occasional earthquake drills so each member of your family knows what to do.
* Develop a family plan for reuniting after an earthquake.
* Review insurance policy to determine coverage for earthquake damage.

## What to do

During an earthquake, keep calm… panic can kill!

**If you are indoors:**

* Get under a sturdy piece of furniture (desk or table) or doorway.
* Stay clear of windows and exterior doors.

**If you are outside:**

* Get to an open area/space away from buildings, trees, utility wires/poles.

**If you are in the car:**

* Stop the car but stay inside.
* Do not stop on a bridge, under a tree, utility wires/poles, or a sign.

**In bed:**

* Use pillow or blanket to protect head.

**Standing:**

* Drop, sit down, cover head/neck.

**Using wheelchair:**

* Go into doorway, cover head/neck.

**Trapped:**

* Cover mouth, tap on wall/pipe.

**After the earthquake:**

* Stay vigilant!
* Do not enter partially collapsed or damage buildings.
* Report structural damage to local officials.
* Avoid exposed electrical wiring (indoors or outdoors).

# HAZARDOUS MATERIALS INCIDENT SAFETY TIPS

## Evacuation

* Immediately move to a location designated by public officials when directed.
* Take your family GO-KIT (Disaster Supply Kit).
* Take only essential items.
* Shut off water, gas, and electricity to your home.
* Do not go to your children’s school, unless directed by public officials, who will coordinate special care for your children.
* Leave a sign on your door stating that your house has been evacuated.
* Keep your car windows and vents closed.

## Protect Your Breathing

* Cover your mouth and nose with a damp cloth.
* Take frequent shallow breaths.
* Stay calm-do not panic.

## Suspected Substances and Packages

If you suspect a letter or package that you have opened may contain questionable or hazardous materials, take the following actions:

* Cover suspected packages or substances with cloth or plastic.
* Evacuate immediate area.
* Wash your hands with soap and water.
* Call 911 Emergency.
* Do not further handle letter or package.

## Spills & Contamination

* Learn about hazardous materials in your area.
* Alert the authorities. Call 911.
* Move away from a release or spill.
* Stay away from contaminated individuals.
* Follow water and food usage instructions.
* If direct contact, follow directions for decontamination of yourself & auxillary aids like walkers & wheelchairs.
* See doctor for unusual symptoms.
* Remove clothing and take a shower.

# TSUNAMI SAFETY TIPS

## What to do

* If you are in school, follow the advice of teachers and other school personnel.
* If you are at home, ensure your entire family is aware of the warning.
* Evacuate your house if you live in a low-lying area.
* Follow the advice of local emergency and law enforcement authorities.
* If you are at the beach, and you feel the earth shake, move immediately to higher ground; DO NOT
* Stay away from rivers that lead to the ocean.
* Do not go to the shoreline to watch for a tsunami; when you can see the wave, it is too late to escape.
* If you are on a boat, do not return to port; tsunamis can cause rapid changes in water level and unpredictable dangerous currents in harbors/ports.
* Stay away from the area until local authorities say it is safe.
* **Please note:** If the roads leading to your staging area are blocked with fallen debris or power poles, seek higher ground within your village.

## Shelter in Place

* If outdoors, go inside your home or building.
* Protect yourself inside, close all windows and doors.
* Tape cracks for extra protection.
* Close all cooling vents or ventilation systems.
* Use the above systems for internal recirculation of air only.
* Move to central interior area of home or building.
* Stay inside and monitor radio and television announcements for official messages.

# Government of Guam CEDDERS

## Office of the Governor and Lieutenant Governor of Guam

Ricardo J. Bordallo Governor’s Complex, Adelup

Tel: 472-8931-6

Fax: 477-4826

Website: http://governor.guam.gov

## Guam Legislature

163 Chalan Santo Papa Juam Pablo Dos, Hagatna, Guam 96910

Tel: 472-3464

Website: www.guamlegislature.com

## VILLAGE MAYORS

### Mayor’s Council of Guam

215A Chalan Santo Papa

Suites 110F Commercial Center

Hagatna, Guam 96932

Tel. 472-6940/477-8461

Fax: 477-8777

Website: https://mcog.guam.gov/

**Agaña Heights**

**Tel:** 472-8931-6

**Fax:** 477-4826

**Agat**

**Tel:** 565-2524

**Fax:** 565-4826

**Asan-Maina**

**Tel:** 472-6581, 479-2726

**Fax:** 472-6446

**Barrigada**

**Tel:** 734-3859/3737

**Fax:** 734-1988

**Chalan Pago - Ordot**

**Tel:** 472-8303, 477-1333/7173

**Fax:** 477-7131

**Dededo**

**Tel:** 632-5203/5019

**Fax:** 632-1129

**Hagåtña**

**Tel:** 477-8045/8047,

472-6379, 477-8045/47

**Fax:** 477-6686

**Inarajan**

**Tel:** 475-2509-11

**Fax:** 828-2543

**Mangilao**

**Tel:** 734-2163/5731

**Fax:** 734-4130

**Merizo**

**Tel:** 828-8312

**Fax:** 828-2429

**Mongmong-Toto-Maite**

**Tel:** 475-6758, 477-9090,

479-6800-1-2

**Piti**

**Tel:** 472-1232/3

**Fax:** 477-2674

**Santa Rita**

**Tel:** 565-2514

**Fax:** 565-3222

**Sinajaña**

**Tel:** 472-6707, 477-3323

**Fax:** 472-5084

**Talofofo**

**Tel:** 789-1421/3262

**Fax:** 789-5251

**Tamuning-Tumon**

**Tel:** 646-5211/8646

**Fax:** 646-5210

**Umatac**

**Tel:** 828-2940/8252

**Fax:** 828-2676

**Yigo**

**Tel:** 653-5248/9446

**Fax:** 653-3434

**Yoña**

**Tel:** 789-4798/1525

**Fax:** 789-1821

Medical & Health

The Medical & Health section provides a comprehensive list of doctors, dentists, and clinics. This section is organized by area of expertise.

# HOSPITALS

## Guam Memorial Hospital Authority

850 Gov. Carlos G. Camacho Road

Oka Tamuning, Guam 96913

Tel: 647-2555 | Fax: 649-5508

## Guam Regional Medical City

133 Route 3

Dededo, Guam 96912

Tel: 645-5500

U.S. Naval Hospital

Building #50 Farenholt Ave.

Tutuhan, Guam 96910

Tel: 344-9340

# Community Health Centers

## Department of Public Health & Social Services (Mangilao)

**Tel:** 735-7102 | **Hours of Operation:** Monday - Friday 8:00am - 5:00pm

Except Government Holidays

## Northern Region Community Health Center

**Tel:** 635-4410 | **Fax:** 635-4413

**Hours of Operation:** Monday - Friday 7:30am - 6:00pm | Saturday 8:00am - 6:00pm (Appts. Only)

## Central Region Community Health Center

**Tel:** 735-7159/7102/7161

**Fax:** 473-5910

**Hours of Operation:** Monday - Friday 8:00am - 12:00pm | 1:00pm - 5:00pm

## Southern Region Community Health Center

**Tel:** 828-7516-18 / 7604 / 7501 | **Fax:** 828-7533 / 7504

**Appointment Tel:** 828-7604/7516/17/18

**Hours of Operation:** Monday - Friday 8:00AM - 5:00PM | Saturday 7:30am – 12:00pm

# Medical & Health

## Clinics

**Hagatna MED Clinic**

250 Route 4, Nanbo Building Suite

203 Hagatna, Guam 96910

Mon/Tue/Thu/Fri:

8:00am-4:00pm

Wed: Closed

Sat: 9:00am-1:00pm

Tel: 475-6500-2

Fax: 475-6520

Email: contact@hagatnanamed.com

**Health Services of the Pacific**

655 Harmon Loop Road, Ste 102

Dededo, Guam 96929

Hours of Operation

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:0pm

Contact Information

Tel: 647-5355

Fax: 649-0404

**IHP Medical Group**

655 Harmon Loop Road

Suite 108

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 8:30am-9:00pm

Sat: 8:30am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 633-4447

Fax: 633-4452

Website: www.ihpmedicalgroup.com

**Isla Pediatrics**

132 East Espiritu Street

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:30am-12:30pm,

2:00pm-4:30pm

Sat: 8:30am-12:30pm

Tel: 647-8495/4466

Fax: 647-6222

**MedFirst Physicians’ Group**

428 Chalan San Antonio

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 9:00am-7:00pm

Sat: 9:00am-1:00pm

Sun: 9:am-1:00pm

(Closed for lunch 12-2pm)

Tel: 647-4121/9893/4102

Billing Tel: 647-4105

Fax: 646-4429

**Northern Region Community**

**Health Center**

520 Santa Monica Avenue

Dededo, Guam 969293

Mon-FRI: 7:30am-6:00pm

Tel: 635-4410

Fax: 635-4413

**Polymedic & Pediatric Clinic**

172 Buena Vista Avenue

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 9:00am-6:00pm

Sat: 9:00am-5:00pm

(Closed for lunch 12-2pm)

Tel: 637-9661/646-2185

**The Doctor’s Clinic**

851 Gov. Carlos Camacho Rd.

Tamuning, Guam 96913-3153

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Sat: 8:00am-12:00pm

Front Desk: 648-2710

300-0824-6

Business Office:

300-0830/1/2

Business Office Fax:

649-5024

**Tumon Medical Office**

125 Carlos Lane, Carlos Hts.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

FAMILY PRACTICE

Mon/Tue/Thu/Fri: 9:00am-12:00pm

Sat: 1:00pm-5:00pm

Wed: Closed

PEDIATRICS

Mon/Tue/Wed/Fri:

9:00am-12:00pm, 1:00pm-5:00pm

Sat: 9:00am-1:00pm

Thu: Closed

Family Practice: 649-5052

Fax: 649-5054

Pediatrics: 649-7337

Fax: 649-7341

## Dialysis Centers

**U.S. Renal Care Dededo Dialysis**

600 Harmon Loop Rd, Suite 104

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Sat: 5:00am-11:00pm

Sun: Closed

Tel: 637-3068

Fax: 637-3073

**U.S. Renal Care Finegayan Dialysis**

781 Route 3, Suite 101 Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Sat-Sun: Closed

Tel: 588-0020

Fax: 633-0036

**U.S. Renal Care Sinajana Dialysis**

736 Route 4, Suite 101 Sinajana, Guam 96910

Mon-Sat: 6:00am-10:00pm

Sun: Closed

Tel: 475-3600

Fax: 477-2759

**U.S. Renal Care Tamuning Dialysis**

Guam Medical Plaza, 633 Governor

Carlos B., Camacho Rd, Suite 106

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon/Wed/Fri: 5:00am-11:00pm

Tue/Thu/Sat: 6:00am-9:00pm

Sun: Closed

Tel: 646-3516

Fax: 646-3531

**U.S. Renal Care Tumon Dialysis**

1406 North Marine Dr. Upper Tumon,

Guam 96913

Mon/Wed/Fri: 7:00am-9:00pm

Tue/Thu.Sat: 6:00am-9:00pm

Sun: Closed

Tel: 646-3773

Fax: 647-2026

## Do you need financial assistance to purchase an Assistive Technology device?

### The AKUDI LOAN PROGRAM may be able to helo!

For more information, please call our office, 735-2490/1 or visit the GSAT website: www.gsatcedders.org

Akudi logo

University of Guam logo

Guam CEDDERS logo

GSAT logo

## Family Practice

**Aranla Adolphson, M.D.**

American Medical Center

1244 North Marine Corps Dr.

Tumon, Guam 96913

UPPERTUMON HOURS

Mon-Fri: (Clinic) 8:00am-9:00pm

Mon-Fri: (Urgent) 6:00pm-9:00pm

Sat: 9:00am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 647-8262/648-9200

Fax: 648-9202

**Vincent T. Akimoto, M.D.**

American Medical Center

1244 North Marine Corps Dr.

Upper Tumon, Guam 96913

UPPERTUMON HOURS

Mon-Fri: (Clinic) 8:00am-9:00pm

Mon-Fri: (Urgent) 6:00pm-9:00pm

Sat: 9”00am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 647-8262/648-9200

Fax: 647-8257

**Caroline Aventura, M.D.**

IHP Medical Group

655 Harmon Look Road

Suite 108

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 7:30am-9:00pm

Sat: 8:30am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 633-4447

Fax: 633-4452

Website: www.ihpmedicalgroup.com

**John Chiu, M.D.**

Guam Polyclinic

138 Ypao Road, 1st Floor

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:30am-10:00am

2:00pm-3:30pm

Sat: 8:30am-10:00am

Sun & Holidays: Closed

Tel: 646-6822/3

Fax: 646-3857

**Luis Cruz, M.D.**

IHP Medical Group

655 Harmon Loop Road

Suite 108

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 7:30am-9:00pm

Sat: 8:30am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 633-4447

Fax: 633-4452

Website: www.ihpmedicalgroup.com

**Gabriel David, M.D.**

Guam SDA Clinic

Emergency Medicine

Urgent Care

388 Ypao Road

Tamuning, Guam 96911

Mon-Thu: 8:00am-6:00pm

Fri: 8:00am-1:00pm

Sun: 8:00am-2:00pm

Sat & Observed & Holidays: Closed

Tel: 646-8881

Fax: 646-1292

Website: www.adventistclinic.com

**Chris Dombrowski, M.D.**

Northern Region Community Health Center

520 Santa Monica Avenue

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 7:30am-6:00pm

Tel: 635-4410

Fax: 635-4413

**Vincent “Vinnie” Duenas, D.O.**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Observed Holiday: Closed

Tel: 646-5825

Fax: 647-6532

**Lisa S. Flores, M.D.**

Guam SDA Clinic

388 Ypao Road

Tamuning, Guam 96911

Sun: 8:00am-2:00pm

Mon-Thu: 8:00am-6:00pm

Fri: 8:00am-1:00pm

Sat & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 646-8881

Fax: 646-1292

Website: www.adventistclinic.com

**Geoffrey P. Galgo, M.D.**

Guam Medical Care

744 N. Marine Dr., Ste 105

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon/Tue/Thu/Fri:

9:00am-5:00pm

Wed: 1:00pm-5:00pm

Sat: 9:00am-12:00pm

Sun/Holidays: Closed

Tel: 647-4174

Fax: 647-4199

## Family Practice

**William L. Gerling, M.D.**

Guam SDA Clinic

388 Ypao Road

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Sun: 8:00am-2:00pm

Mon-Thu: 8:00am-6:00pm

Fri: 8:00am-1:00pm

Sat & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 646-8881

Fax: 646-1292

Email: medical@guamsda.com

Website: www.adventistclinic.com

**Davina Lujan, M.D.**

Hagatna MED Clinic

250 Route 4 Nanbo Building Suite 203

Hagatna, Guam 96910

Mon/Tue/Thu/Fri: 8:00am-4:00pm

Wed: Closed

Sat: 9:00am-1:00pm

Tel: 475-6500/6501/6502

Fax: 475-6520

Email: contact@hagatnamed.com

**Luella Marie Manlucu, M.D.**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Observed Holiday: Closed

Tel: 646-5825

Fax: 647-6532

**Maria Chela Mariano, M.D.**

Central Medical Clinic

330 W. Marine Corps Drive

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon/Wed/Fri: 7:30am-1:00pm

Sat: Closed

Sun & holidays: Closed

Tel: 637-8112

Fax: 637-8113

**Shishin Miyagi, M.D.**

Guam SDA Clinic

388 Ypao Road

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Sun: 8:00am-2:00pm

Mon-Thu: 8:00am-6:00pm

Fri: 8:00am-1:00pm

Sat & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 646-8881

Fax: 646-1292

Website: www.adventistclinic.com

**Julie Namm, M.D.**

Guam SDA Clinic

388 Ypao Road

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Sun: 8:00am-2:00pm

Mon-Thu: 8:00am-6:00pm

Fri: 8:00am-1:00pm

Sat & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 646-8881

Fax: 646-1292

Website: www.adventisitclinic.com

**Hoa V. Nguyen, M.D.**

American Medical Center, LLC

1244 North Marine Corps Dr.

Upper Tumon, Guam 96913

UPPERTUMON HOURS

Mon-Fri: (Clinic): 8:00am-9:00pm

Mon-Fri: (Urgent) 6:00pm-9:00pm

Sat: 9:00am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 647-8262/648-9200

Fax: 647-8257

**James K. Nozaki, M.D.**

Guam SDA Clinic

388 Ypao Road

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Sun: 8:00am-2:00pm

Mon-Thu: 8:00am-6:00pm

Fri: 8:00am-1:00pm

Sat & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 646-8881

Fax: 646-1292

Website: www.adventistclinic.com

**Patrick C. Santos, M.D.**

Tumon Medical Clinic

125 Carlos Lane, Carlos Hts.

Tumon, Guam 96913

Mon/Tue/Thu/Fri/Sat: 9:00am-12:00pm

1:00pm-5:00pm

Wed: Closed

Holidays: Closed

Tel: 649-5052

Fax: 649-5054

**Edmund F. Schroeder, Jr., M.D.**

Health Services of the Pacific

655 Harmon Loop Road Ste 102

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Tel: 647-5355

Fax: 649-0404

# THE FLAME TREE FREEDOM CENTER

*Fundamental Life Application to Motivate and Empower through Training, Rehabilitation, Education and Employment*

Flame Tree Freedom Center strives to provide direct delivery of educational, vocational, rehabilitation and residential programs with the aim toward reintegration into the community. Our consumers often have unique needs that vary significantly. FTFC has identified several areas that are critical to independent living within the community, and can provide the supports necessary to help develop independent living skills.

Contact Us

*Mailing*

HC 1 bOX 17378 Inarajan, Guam 96915

*Email*

eddy.reyes@ftfcinc.net

*Phone*

(671) 777-1144

*Website*

http://ftfcinc.com/

## Internal Medicine

**Marylou A. Dulay, M.D.**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Observed Holiday: Closed

Tel: 646-5825

Fax: 647-6532

**Wilfred Granada, M.D.**

IHP Medical Group

655 Harmon Loop Road

Suite 108

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 7:30am-9:00pm

Sat: 8:30am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 633-4447

Fax: 633-4452

Website: www.igpmedicalgroup.com

**Randolph Leon Guerrero, M.D.**

IHP Medical Group

655 Harmon Loop Road

Suite 108

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 7:30am-9:00pm

Sat: 8:30am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 633-4447

Fax: 633-4452

Website: www.ihpmedicalgroup.com

**Florencio Lizama, M.D.**

IHP Medical Group

655 Harmon Loop Road

Suite 108

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 7:30-9:00pm

Sat: 8:30am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 633-4447

Fax: 633-4452

Website: www.ihpmedicalgroup.com

**Lilybeth Sistoza, M.D.**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Observed Holiday: Closed

Tel: 646-5825

Fax: 647-6532

**Edwin J. Supit, M.D.**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Observed Holiday: Closed

Tel: 646-5825

Fax: 647-6532

## Pediatricians

**Delores Lee, M.D.**

IHP Medical Group

655 Harmon Loop Road

Suite 108

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 7:30am-9:00pm

Sat: 8:30am-5:00pm

By appointment only

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 633-4447

Fax: 633-4452

Website: ihpmedicalgroup.com

**Robert Leon Guerrero, M.D.**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 9:00sm-5:00pm

Sat: 9:00am-4:00pm

By appointment only

Tel: 646-5825 Ext. 8264

Fax: 647-3564

Website: www.takecareasia.com

**Maria Gladys Linsangan, M.D., FAAP**

Polymedic Clinic/Pediatric Clinic

172 Buena Vista Avenue

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 9:00am-6:00pm

Sat: 1:00pm-5:00pm

(Closed for lunch 12:00pm-2:00pm)

Tel: 637-9661, 646-2181

Fax: 637-9662

**Cristina Manaloto, M.D., FAAP**

American Pediatric Clinic

241 Farenholt Ave Suite 106

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 9:00am-6:00pm

Thu/Sat: 9:00am-1:00pm

(Closed for lunch 12-1pm)

(Closed Sunday)

Tel: 647-2722

Fax: 647-2720

**Akio Oiso, M.D., FAAP**

**(Japanese Language)**

IHP Medical Group

655 Harmon Loop Road

Suite 108

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 8:30am-5:00pm

Sat: 8:30am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 633-4447

Fax: 633-4452

Website: www.ihpmedicalgroup.com

**Ma. Edn Angela V. Santos, M.D.,**

**FAAP**

Tumon Medical Office

125 Carlos Lane Carlos Heights

Tumon, Guam 96913

Mon-Wed/Fri:

9:00am-12:00pm

1:00pm-5:00pm

Thu: Closed

Sat: 9:00am-1:00pm

Sun & Holidays: Closed

Tel: 649-7337

Fax: 649-7341

**Dennis Sarmiento, M.D.**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 9:00am-5:00pm

Sat: 9:00am-12:00pm

By appointment only

Tel: 646-5825 Ext. 8264

Fax: 647-3564

Website: www.takecare asia.com

## Endocrinologist

**Timothy Arakawa, M.D.**

Guam SDA Clinic

388 Ypao Road

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Sun: 8:00am-2:00pm

Mon-Thu: 8:00am-6:00pm

Fri: 8:00am-1:00pm

Sat & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 646-8881

Fax: 646-1292

Website: www.adventistclinic.com

## Podiatrists

**Teresa D. Borja, DPM**

Marianas Foot Care Clinic

122 Tun Jose Toves Way

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Sat & Sun: Closed

Tel: 649-3338

Fax: 649-3336

**Sarah Mina, DPM**

IHP Medical Group

655 Harmon Loop Road

Suite 108

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 7:30am-9:00pm

Sat: 8:30am-5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 633-4447

Fax: 633-4452

Website: www.ihpmedicalgroup.com

**Maria Melinda Sangalang, DPM**

Island Foot Specialist

633 Gov Carlos G. Camacho Rd. Suite 212

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Sat & Sun: Closed

Tel: 646-3375

Fax: 649-2266

# Your baby’s hearing is IMPORTANT.

To schedule a FREE HEARING SCREEENING by sixe months of age for your baby, contact the Guam Early Intervention System (GEIS) at 300-5776/5816.

## OB/GYN

**Annie U. Bordallo, M.D.**

Marianas Physicians Group

PeMar Place 472 Chalan San Antonio

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 9:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 647-1830

Fax: 647-1919

Email: marianasphysiciansgroup@saguamanagu-mpg.com

**Rachel JM Consoli, M.D. MPH F.A.C.O.G**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Observed Holiday: Closed

Tel: 646-5825

Fax: 647-6532

**Jeffrey Gabel, M.D.**

Guam Memorial Hospital Authority

850 Gov. Carlos Camacho Rd.

Tamuning, Guam 96911

Emergency Cases Only

On-Call

Tel: 647-2555

**Faye Whiting Jensen, M.D.**

Guam SDA Clinic

388 Ypao Road

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Sun: 8:00am - 2:00pm

Mon-Thu: 8:00am - 6:00pm

Fri: 8:00am - 1:00pm

Sat & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 646-8881

Fax: 646-1292

Website: www.adventistclinic.com

**Thomas Shieh, M.D.**

643 Chalan San Antonio

Suite 108

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 11:00am,

1:30 - 4:00pm

Sat: Call for Appt.

Tel: 648-2229

Fax: 648-2220

Website: www.shiehclinic.com

**Jonathan Sidell, M.D.**

Guam Memorial Hospital Authority

850 Gov. Carlos Camacho Rd.

Tamuning, Guam 96911

Emergency Cases Only

On-Call

Tel: 647-2555

**Kimberly Walton, M.D.**

Guam Memorial Hospital Authority

850 Gov. Carlos Camacho Rd.

Tamuning, Guam 96911

Emergency Cases Only

On-Call

Tel: 647-2555

## Birthing Center

**Sagua Mañagu**

Open 24 hours a day,

7 days a week

Tel: 647-1417 / 647-1418

Fax: 647-1919

###### For more information, visit www.guamehdi.org

## Pediatric Dentists

**Victoria Cheng, D.M.D.**

Hafa Adai Family Dental

ITC Building

590 S. Marine Corps Dr.

Ste 104

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon/Tue/Wed/Fri:

8:00am - 5:00pm

Sat: 8:00am - 3:30pm

Thu & Sun: Closed

Tel: 649-7851/2

Fax: 649-7853

**Hee Soo Ko, D.M.D., PC**

Pediatric Rental Clinic

1900 Harmon Loop Plaza,

Army Drive, Ste. 103

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Sat: 9:00am - 3:00pm (Closed 1-2pm

for Lunch)

Tel: 637-8334

Fax: 637-0611

**Francisco P. San Nicolas, D.M.D., PC**

The Pediatric Dental Center

222 Chalan Santo Papa Reflection Center,

Suite 301 Hag.t.a, Guam 96910

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 477-6235/6

Fax: 477-6237

Email:

frontoffice@pdcguam.com

## General Dentist

**Conrado V. Alegria, D.D.S.**

Harmon Loop Dental Office

505 Harmon Loop Road, Ste 300

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 12:00pm 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Sat: 8:00am - 4:00pm

Sun: 8:00am - 1:00pm

Tel: 637-9696/9700

Fax: 637-6464

**Timothy P. Brady, D.D.S.**

Guam Dental Arts

140 Punzalan Street

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon: 8:30am - 3:30pm

Tue/Thu: 8:30am - 5:00pm

Wed: 8:30am - 4:30pm

Fri: 8:30am - 2:30pm

Tel: 646-6689/8462

**Sarah Clegg, D.D.S.**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Sat: 8:00am - 6:00pm

Observed Holiday: Closed

Tel: 646-5825

Fax: 647-6532

**Andrew Eusebio, D.D.S.**

Ordot Dental Clinic

159 Judge Sablan Street

Ordot, Guam 96910

Mon/Tues/Thu/Fri:

8:30am - 4:30pm

Sat: 8:00am - 4:00pm

Closed: Wed & Sun

Tel: 477-8215

Fax: 472-9420

Email: customerservice@ordotdental.com

**Joon Ha, D.D.S.**

Mangilao Dental Clinic

353, Route 10, Mangilao, Guam 96923

Mon/Tues/Thu/Sat:

9:00am - 4:00pm

Fri/Sun: 9:00am - 2:00pm

Closed: Wed

Tel: 969-4242

Email: mangilaodental@guam.net

**Jason Hartup, D.M.D.**

Harmon Loop Dental Office

505 Harmon Loop Road, Ste 300

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 12:00pm 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Sat: 8:00am - 4:00pm

Sun: 8:00am - 1:00pm

Tel: 637-9696/9700

Fax: 637-6464

**Albert Huang, D.D.S.**

Island Dental

134 E Marine Corp Drive

Unit B3

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon/Wed/Thu/Fri:

1:00pm - 9:00pm

Tues: Closed

Sat/Sun: 9:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 989-5999

Email: guam.island.dental@gmail.com

**Jeffrey Johnson, D.D.S.**

Isa Dental

250 Route 4 Nanbo Building Suite 101

Hagatna, Guam 96910

Mon/Tue/Thu:

8:30am - 5:00pm

Wed: 8:30am - 3:00pm

Fri: 8:30am - 3:00pm

Sat/Sun: Closed

Tel: 646-7982

Fax: 646-7989

Email: appointment@isadental.com

**Janice Malilay, D.D.S.**

Family Dental Center

Mikkel Tan Vy Building

194 Chalan San Antonio Road Suite 201

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon/Tue/Thu/Fri:

9:00am - 12:00pm

2:00pm - 6:00pm

(Closed for lunch:

12-2pm)

Wed: 9:00am - 12:00pm

Sat: 8:00am - 12:00pm

Sun: Closed

Tel: 646-6510 / 11

Fax: 649-4993

**David Marutani, D.D.S.**

Hafa Adai Family Dental

ITC Building

590 South Marine Corps Drive Suite 104

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon/Tue/Wed/Fri:

8:00am - 5:00pm

Sat: 8:00am - 3:30pm

Thu & Sun: Closed

Tel: 649-7851/2

Fax: 649-7853

**Antonio Rapadas, D.D.S.**

Ordot Dental Clinic

159 Judge Sablan Street

Ordot, Guam 96910

Mon/Tues/Thu/Fri:

8:30am - 4:30pm

Sat: 8:00am - 4:00pm

Closed: Wed & Sun

Tel: 477-8215

Fax: 472-9420

Email: customerservice@ordotdental.com

**Christina Rapadas, D.D.S.**

Harmon Loop Dental Office

505 Harmon Loop Road, Ste 300

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 12:00pm 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Sat: 8:00am - 4:00pm

Sun: 8:00am - 1:00pm

Tel: 637-9696/9700

Fax: 637-6464

**Suzanne Sison, D.D.S.**

Harmon Loop Dental Office

505 Harmon Loop Road, Ste 300

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 12:00pm 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Sat: 8:00am - 4:00pm

Sun: 8:00am - 1:00pm

Tel: 637-9696/9700

Fax: 637-6464

**Caleb Stuebing, D.D.S.**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Sat: 8:00am - 6:00pm

Observed Holiday: Closed

Tel: 646-5825

Fax: 647-6532

**Tracy Sunga, D.D.S.**

Harmon Loop Dental Office

505 Harmon Loop Road, Ste 300

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 12:00pm 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Sat: 8:00am - 4:00pm

Sun: 8:00am - 1:00pm

Tel: 637-9696/9700

Fax: 637-6464

**Collette Supit, D.D.S.**

FHP Health Center

548 South Marine Corps Dr.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Sat: 8:00am - 6:00pm

Observed Holiday: Closed

Tel: 646-5825

Fax: 647-6532

**Yasunori Takenaka, D.D.S.**

Hafa Adai Family Dental

ITC Building

590 South Marine Corps Drive Suite 104

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Clinic Hours:

Mon/Tue/Wed/Fri:

8:00pm - 5:00pm

Sat: 8:00am - 3:30pm

Thu & Sun: Closed

Tel: 649-7851/2

Fax: 649-7853

**Rayner D. Terlaje, D.D.S., M.S.**

Isa Dental

250 Route 4 Nanbo Building Suite 101

Hag.t.a, Guam 96910

Mon/Tue/Thu:

8:30am - 5:00pm

Wed: 8:30am - 3:00pm

Fri: 8:30am - 3:00pm

Mon/Tue/Thu:

8:30am - 5:00pm

Wed: 8:30am - 3:00pm

Fri: 8:30am - 3:00pm

# NEW ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY AVAILABLE

GSAT logo

Produced with funding from the U.S. Department of Health and Human

Services, Administration on Community Living. Grant # 170GUSGAT The

University of Guam is an Equal Opportunity Employer and Provider.

### Enhance Your Quality of Life Through Assistive Technology!

##### Contact Us!

Phone: 735-2490/1

TDD: 735-2491

Email: gsat@guamcedders.org

Website: www.gsatcedders.org

## Audiological Services

**Audiological Associates**

Core Pacific Building, Suite 305 Chalan San

Antonio Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 9:00am - 4:30pm

Closed for lunch: 12:00pm - 1:00pm

Tel: 649-2902

Fax: 649-2905

**Guam Hearing Doctors**

R.K. Plaza, Ste. 101B 341 S. Marine Corps.

Drive Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:30am - 5:00pm

Closed for lunch: 12:00pm - 1:00pm

Tel: 989-8378

Fax: 969-4327

Email: info@guamhearingdoctors.com

## Ophthalmology Services

**Guam Seventh Day Adventist**

388 Ypao Road

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Sun: 8:00am - -12:00pm (Only selected

Sundays)

Mon: 8:00am - 5:00pm (Selected Mondays:

8:00am - 7:00pm)

Tue-Thur: 8:00am - -5:00pm

Fri: 8:00am - - 12:00pm

Tel: 646-0235

**Island Eye Center**

Baltej Pavilion Suite 214,

415 Chalan San Antonio, Tamuning, Guam

96913

Mon-Wed: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Thur: 8:00am - 7:00pm

Fri: 8:00am - -5:00pm

Sat: 8:00am - 12:00pm

Tel: 637-2020

Fax: 647-5385

Email: info@islandeyeguam.com

**Lombard Health Eye Clinic**

736 Route 4, Ste. 103

Sinaja.a, Guam 96910

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 3:30pm

Tel: 989-4747

**Pacific Retina Specialists**

Guam Medical Plaza Suite 103

633 Gov Carlos G Camacho Rd

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Call for Appointment

Tel: 646-3855

Fax: 646-3854

**Retina Center of Guam**

Guam Medical Plaza, Ste. 203

633 Gov. Carlos Camacho Rd.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Call for Appointment

Tel: 646-3835

Fax: 646-3834

**St. Lucy's Eye Clinic**

Guam Medical Plaza, Ste. 103

633 Gov. Carlos Camacho Rd.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 9:00am - 3:00pm

Tel: 647-5829

## Child & Adolescent Psychiatrists

**Kirk Bellis, D.O.**

280 Pale San Vitores Rd.

Suite 205

Tumon, Guam 96913

By appointment only

Tel: 646-4767

Fax: 649-1022

Ariel Ishmael, M.D.

**Guahan Behavioral Clinic**

GCIC Building, Suite 501E

Hag.t.a, Guam 96910

By appointment only

Tel: 646-7972

CALLS ONLY

Tuesday/Friday:

1:00pm - 6:00pm

Saturday: 9:00am - 3:00pm

## Clinical Psychologists

**Hope Cristobal, Psy.D.**

472 Chalan San Antonio

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Thu: By appointment only

Tel: 649-2080/1

Fax: 649-2082

**Mary K. Fegurgur, MSW, Psy.D.**

Guam Behavioral Health and Wellness Center

790 Carlos G. Camacho Rd.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 647-5440

**Eunice Perez, Psy.D.**

Guam Behavioral Health and Wellness Center

790 Carlos G. Camacho Rd.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 647-5440

**Lilli Perez, Ph.D.**

IHP Medical Group Mental Health Provider

Mental Health Counselor, Professional

Counselor, Marriage and Family Therapist,

Clinical Social Worker, Registered Play

Therapist

655 Harmon Loop Road

Suite 108

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon-Fri: 7:30am - 9:00pm

Sat: 8:30am - 5:00pm

Sun & Observed Holidays: Closed

Tel: 633-4447 ext. 514

Fax: 633-4452

Email: lperez@ihpmedicalgroup.com

Website: www.familypacific.org

**Patricia L.G. Taimanglo, Ph.D.**

Private Practice

734 Route 4 Suite 103

Sinaja.a, Guam 96910

Evening/Weekends:

By appointment only

Tel: 482-0208

## Licensed Professional Counselor (LPC)/Licensed Clinical Social Workers (LCSW)

**Risha Aguon, MA, LPC**

144 Aspinall Ave., Suite 201

Hag.t.a, Guam

Mon-Sat: By appointment only

Tel: 486-9233, 477-3311

**JoBeth SN Aquino, MA, LPC, MFT**

Jesse Baleto, MSW, LPC

Sandra Bordallo, MA, LMFT, LPC, MAC

American Medical Center

1244 North Marine Corps Drive

Upper Tumon, Guam 96913

By appointment only

Tel: 647-8262

Fax: 647-8257

**Mary K. Fegurgur, MSW., Psy.D.**

Department of Veteran's Affairs Guam CBOC,

Hagatna, Guam 96910

By appointment only

Tel: 475-5776

Email: mary.fegurgur@va.gov

**Crystal Smith, MSW, LPC, LCSW**

241 Farenholt Ave., Unit 202

Tamuning, Guam 96913

By appointment only

Tel: 747-9934

Email:

csmith@csmithbh.com

**Doris Tolentino, MSW, MPH, LPC**

Jamella Santos, MSW, LPC

Katrina Rosario-Sanchez, MSW, LPC

Lisa Linda Natividad, Ph.D., LCSW,

LPC, LMHC, LMFT

Tricia Lizama, Ph.D., LCSW, LPC,

LMHC, LMFT

I Gima'-ta

167 Leon Guerrero Drive Tumon, Guam

96913

By appointment only

Tel: 646-5748, 898-1853

Email: dorislgtolentino@gmail.com;

igimata.gu@gmail.com

Tel: 646-5748, 777-7285

Email: lisanati@yahoo.com

Tel: 646-5748, 488-5073

Email: tatoigue@gmail.com

# Enhance Your Quality of Life Through Assistive Technology!

## GSAT Services/Programs

### GSAT Demonstration & Resource Center

GSAT is a center, available to the community, where

Visitors can visit, learn, and make an informative

decision in selecting the best AT to meet their needs.

* AT Device Demonstrations
* Equipment Displays
* Annual Assistive Technology Conference & Fair

### AT Device 30-day lending Library

The GSAT center allows the community an

opportunity to test and actually try any device

available at the center. In addition, items can be taken home, to school, or even to the workplace for a 30-day period, free of charge.

* Information and Referral
* Training on AT Devices & Software
* Database Library of Products & Services

## AT Recycling & Equipment Exchange

GSAT, with the help of community partners,

attempts to repair and refurbish old or used AT

devices which are later available to the community

for purchase.

* Collection of used AT equipment
* Listing of AT devices for sale or exchange

### Alternative Funding Programs

GSAT’s loan programs provide the community a

means to purchase AT or pursue home-based

employment.

* Low interest rates and flexible payment terms
* No credit history required

GSAT logo

##### Call or Visit GSAT!

**Leah Abelon**

AT Center Coordinator

(V) Phone: 735-2490/1

TDD: 735-2491

Fax: 734-8378

Email: leah.abelon@guamcedders.org

Website: www.gsatcedders.org

Guam System for Assistive Technology

House #19, Dean Circle

University of Guam CEDDERS

University of Guam logo

Guam CEDDERS logo

Phone: 735-2490/1

TTY: 735-2490

Email: leah.abelon@guamceders.org

Web: www.gsatcedders.org

Education & Training

The Education & Training section provides contact information for child care facilities, Guam’s public schools, colleges and universities, and specialized programs for children and adults.

# Americans With Disabilities Act (ADA) Accommodation Services

## Services:

The University offers reasonable accommodations for a student who is otherwise qualified, if the accommodation is reasonable, effective and will not alter the fundamental aspect of a University program, nor will otherwise impose an undue hardship of the University, and/or there are not equivalent alternatives. Students are expected to make timely requests for accommodation. If appropriate, the University may choose to consult with such individuals at or outside the University to provide expertise needed to evaluate the request for accommodation.

### Reasonable Accommodations Available:

* Letters to Professors
* Student Support Services
* Library Assistance
* Note Takers
* Book Readers
* Bookshare/Access text
* Network Services

### Other Accommodations:

* Preferred seating at the front of the class or near exits
* Additional time not to exceed double the time by the Professor for tests/exams
* Class lecture outline and/or power point presentation, if available
* A distraction-reduced room for testing
* Excused absences for medical appointments, hospitalization or respite related to disability
* Course substitutions

### Academic Support Center/Tutors:

Undergraduate students with disabilities may use existing tutorial labs and services, which are available to all undergraduate students by the:

* TRIO Programs in English & Mathematics
* English Lab
* Math Lab

### Sign Language Interpreters

### Building Accessibility

##### Contact Information

**Sallie S. Sablan**

Senior Academic Counselor

with ADA Specialization

Student Counseling and Advising Services

Tel: 735-0277

Fax: 734-2442

Email: ssablan@triton.uog.edu

## Child Care Center

**ABC CHILDREN’S CENTER**

Location:

126 Fatima Street

Liguan Terrace

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 8307

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 90

Ages: Birth to 12 years

Full Time, Part Time, After School

Mon-Fri: 7:00am-6:00pm (Except GovGuam

& Federal Holidays)

Tel/Fax: 637-9441

Email: abcchildrenscenter@hotmail.com

Director/Owner:

Sabina Tamondong

Assistant Director:

Lisa Racadio

**ABC SOUTHERN PRE-SCHOOL**

Location:

196-B Pacha Drive

Ipan Talofofo, Guam 96915

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 26

Ages: Birth to 5 years

Mon-Fri: 6:30am - 6:00pm (Except

GovGuam & Federal Holidays)

Tel: 789-7529

Owner:

Arlene Paulino

Director:

Marissa Sanchez

Email:

amtpaulino@hotmail.com

**AMAZING KIDS 2 CHILD**

**DEVELOPMENT CENTER**

Location:

652 West Marine Corps Drive

Hag.t.a, Guam 96910

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 315364

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 63

Ages: 2 1/2 months to 6 years Full-Time, Part-

Time, Daily Care

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except Federal

Holidays)

Tel: 472-2271

Fax: 472-2285

Email:

rlchang70@gmail.com

Owner/Director:

Rosalie Chang

Assistant Director:

Isabel Compton

**ANIGUA LEARNING LADDER CHILD**

**CARE CENTER**

Location:

114 West O’Brien

Anigua, Guam 96910

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 1013

Hag.t.a, Guam 96932

Capacity: 27

Ages: Birth to 5 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, Daily Drop-in

Mon-Fri: 7:00am-6:00pm (Except Holidays)

Tel: 989-3621

Email: peredo@guam.net

Owner: JR Peredo Inc.

Director: Judy Peredo

**BAMBINI MONTESSORI SCHOOL**

**CENTER**

Location:

227 Tumon Heights Road

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 41

Ages: Birth to 10 Years

Full-Time, After School,

Part-Time

Mon-Sat: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except Selected

Holidays)

Tel/Fax: 649-2636, 989-1398

Email: nagarajs@ite.net, natarajan@phrken.com

Owners: Natarajan & Subasri Nagarajan

Director: Subasri Nagarajan

Website: www.bambinidayschool.com

**DOC'S DAY CARE, LLC dba DOC'S DAY**

**CARE & PRESCHOOL**

Location:

1088 RT 16. Units #1-3

Barrigada Heights, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 7450

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 60

Ages: Birth to 6 years

Full-Time, Part-Time,

Half-Time, Daily

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:30pm (Except Holidays)

Tel: 646-1857

Email: docs\_daycare@yahoo.com,

docspreschool@gmail.com

Owner: Doc's Day Care LLC

Director: Marie Remillo

**DOC'S KIDDIE COLLEGE**

Location:

159 Washington Drive

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 7450

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 30

Ages: 2 to 6 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, Daily

Mon-Fri: 7:00am-6:30pm

(Except Holidays)

Tel: 735-1857

Email: docs.kiddie.college@gmail.com

Owner: Doc's Day Care LLC

Director: Ciara D. Nauta

Assistant Director: Katherine Quan

**DOMINICAN CHILD DEVELOPMENT**

**CENTER**

Location:

130 Dero Drive

Ordot, Guam 96910

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 5668

Hag.t.a, Guam 96932

Capacity: 169

Ages: 18 months to 71 months Full-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 5:30pm (Except Holidays)

Tel: 477-7228 / 472-1524

Fax: 472-4282

Email:

dcdcj1980\_2@yahoo.com

Owner: Dominican Sisters

Director: Sr. Eva Gamotin

**FIRST STEP EARLY CHILDHOOD**

**EDUCATIONAL CENTER**

Location:

308 Mepa St. Finegayan

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 27573

GMF, Guam 96921

Capacity: 45

Ages: Birth to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, After-School, Daily

Drop-In

Mon-Fri: 6:30am - 6:00pm (Except Federal

Holidays)

Tel: 632-2839

Email: firststepguam@yahoo.com

Owner:

Tricia Henricksen

Director: Amber Henricksen

**GIGGLES & SCRIBBLES CHILD CARE**

**CENTER**

Location:

135 Pale Leon Murphy

Chalan San Antonio

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 10507

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 60

Ages: 1 month to 10 years

Full-Time, Part-Time,

After School

Mon - Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except

GovGuam Holidays)

Tel: 989-5437

Email:

guam.giggles@gmail.com

Owners: GGD Pacific Inc. (Greg & Gloria

Datuin)

Director: Arvi Paragas

**GRACE CARE CENTER EARLY**

**CHILDHOOD DEVELOPMENT**

Location:

727 Robat Street, Rt. 8

Maite, Guam 96910

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 5426

Hag.t.a, Guam 96932

Capacity: 86

Ages: Birth to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, Hourly, Daily

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except Federal

Holidays)

Tel: 475-2273

Email: tinadeleonguerrero@gmail.com

Owner:

Ted & Tina De Leon Guerrero

Director:

Jennifer Umagat

**GUAM LEADERSHIP ACADEMY**

Location:

233 Ladera Lane

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 26221

Barrigada, Guam 96921

Capacity: 57

Ages: Birth to 12 years

Full-Time, After School, Drop-in

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm;

6:00pm to 12:00am

Tel: 734-2452

Email: gla\_guam@yahoo.com

Owner: Joshua Singleton

Director: Vanessa Singleton

**GUAM MONTESSORI, INC dba**

**MONTESSORI LEARNING CENTER**

Location:

2078 Suite A & B

U.S. Army Dr., Rte 16

Harmon, Guam 96929

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 8153

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 45

Ages: 2 1/2 - 6 years

Full-Time, Part-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:30am - 4:00pm

Tel: 633-0240

Email: chonamontessori@ymail.com

Owner/Director:

Chona G. Domingo

##### Guam Early Learning Guidelines Birth to 36 Months

Access a copy by visiting www.guamcedders.org/publications-products/or call 735-2477 for more information.

###### We’re Growing!

##### HunterSpeaks Organization

# Autism Center

HunterSpeaks Organization offers evidence based therapy for individuals with autism and related disorders in a variety of settings: center, home, and community.

ABA is proven to be the most effective method of teaching children on the spectrum, and has been endorsed by the Surgeon General, the American Academy of Pediatrics, and the Association for Science in Autism Research.

Our compassionate staff receives extensive training to ensure your child gets the personalized and effective treatment they need to develop age appropriate language, social and independent living skills.

Become a Registered Behavior Technician (RBT)

If you are interested in helping us build this workforce please send your resume to hunterspeals671@gmail.com

##### Center Features

* Early Learners Group
* Social Skills Group
* One-on-one therapy
* Potty training
* Structured, distraction-free environment
* All clinical programs supervised by a board certified behavior analyst

##### Early Learners Group

Designed specifically for children who are almost, but not quite, ready for a traditional classroom setting. The Early Learners Group offers opportunities for your child to learn:

* Ready-to-learn skills
* Self-Care skills
* Social skills
* Peer interaction
* Group learning skills
* Pretend play
* Play/recreation skills
* Daily living skills
* Classroom readiness

For more information visit our website and follow us on social media

www.hunterspeaksguam.org

@hunterspeaksorg

https://www.facebook.com/hunterspeaksorg

## Child Care Center

**HARMONY KIDS CHILD CARE CENTER**

Location:

105 Gun Beach Road

Tumon, Guam 96911

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 55

Ages: Birth to 15 years

Full-Time, Part-Time,

After School, Drop-In

Mon-Sat: 8:00am - 7:00pm (Closed New

Year's Day, Thanksgiving, Christmas)

Tel: 649-4467

Fax: 647-0032

Email: hmkidsgu@ite.net

Owner: Hiroko Maeda

Director: Sharon Bayot

**INFANT OF PRAGUE NURSERY &**

**KINDERGARTEN**

Location:

164 Sabanan Magas Road

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 275

Ages: 3 months to 12 years

Full-Time; Part-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:00am-5:30pm (Except

GovGuam, Federal, and Religious Holidays)

Tel: 734-2785

Fax: 734-1055

Email:

sbarbara0310@gmail.com

Owner: Sisters of Mercy

Director:

Sr. Barbara Ungacta

**L.T. DIGI-TELL ENTERPRISES, INC. dba**

**DEDEDO CHILD CARE & LEARNING**

**CENTER**

Location:

140 Clara Street, Kaiser

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 10672

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 45

Ages: 1 month to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, Drop-In

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 5:30pm (Except Holidays)

Tel: 632-9734/482-9734

Fax: 632-9734

Email: tess@digi-tell.com/dcclc@digi-tell.

com

Owners:

Teresa S. & Larry D. Halladay

Director: Teresa Halladay

**LITTLE EINSTEINS CHILD LEARNING**

**CENTER**

Location:

125 Tun Felix Camacho Road

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 45

Ages: Birth to 5 years

Full-Time, Part-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 5:30pm (Except

GovGuam Holidays)

Tel: 647-Kids (5437)

Email:

littlee.guam@gmail.com

Owner: John Park

Director: Leona Balabagno

Assistant Director: Cheyenne Aquai

**LITTLE GARDEN DAY CARE CENTER**

Location:

Guam Reef Hotel, 1st Floor

1317 Pale San Vitores Road

Tumon, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 23

Ages: 3 months to 13 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, After School, Drop-In

Mon-Sat: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Closed:

Thanksgiving, Christmas, New Year)

Tel: 648-4649; 989-9009

Email: guam@littlegarden-inter.com

Owner: Guam Language Center, Inc.

Director: Stephanie Jimenez

**LITTLE ONE’S CHILD CARE CENTER**

Location:

218 Ysengsong Road

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 45

Ages: 2 months to 16 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, After School, Drop-In

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except Holidays)

Tel: 633-5451

Email: littleones.espinosa@gmail.com

Owners: Christopher and Arlyn Espinosa

Director: Gloria Baguinon

Assistant Director: Christopher Espinosa

**M.G. HUFFER ADVENTURES IN**

**LEARNING CHILD DEVELOPMENT**

**CENTER**

Location:

160 Serafin Mafnas Court

Yo.a, Guam 96915

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 414

Hag.t.a, Guam 96932

Capacity: 67

Ages: Birth to 14 years

Full Time, Part-Time,

After School, Hourly

Mon-Sat: 7:00am - 9:00pm (Except Holidays)

Sat: Prior Arrangement

Tel: 789-2273

Email: huffer56@yahoo.com

Owners:

Gerard & Magdalena Huffer

Director: Gerard Huffer

**MARIA ARTERO CATHOLIC PRESCHOOL**

Location:

161 Sunset Drive Apt. A

Aga.a Heights, Guam 96910

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 3487

Hag.t.a, Guam 96932

Capacity: 65

Ages: 3 . to 6 years

Full-time, Part-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 5:30pm (Except GovGuam

& Religious Holidays)

Tel: 472-8777

Fax: 472-2326

Email:

macpksy12@gmail.com

Owner: Mercedarian Missionaries of Berriz

Director:

Sr. Anotia Addy

**MERCY HEIGHTS CATHOLIC NURSERY**

**& KINDERGARTEN**

Location:

211 San Vitores St. Perezville

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 197

Ages: 2 . to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except

GovGuam, Federal, and Religious Holidays)

Tel: 646-1185

Fax: 649-1822

Email:

mhcnk211@gmail.com

Owner: Sisters of Mercy

Director: Belen DeFant

###### **Guam Early Learning Guidelines For Ages 3 to 5**

Access a copy by visiting

www.guamcedders.org/publications-products/or call 735-2477 for more information.

## Child Care Center

MILESTONES PLAY & LEARN CENTER

Location:

J&G Commercial Center

215 E. Chalan Santo Papa

Ste. 101-103

Hag.t.a, Guam 96910

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 82

Ages: 5 months to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time,

After School

Mon-Fri: 6:30am - 6:00pm

(Except on Labor Day, Thanksgiving,

Christmas, & New Year)

Tel/Fax: 989-1127;988-1124;988-1190

Email: milestonesplaynlearn.guam@gmail.com

Owner: Ron Rosario

**MNW dba: LOTS OF LEARNING CHILD**

**CARE CENTER INC.**

Location:

313 Herman DeLeon St.

Sinaja.a, Guam 96910

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 3930

Hag.t.a, Guam 96932

Capacity: 35 am / 24 pm

Ages: 1 month to 6 years

Full-Time, Part-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 5:30pm (Except GovGuam

& Federal Holidays)

Tel: 477-4245

Email: lolccc09@gmail.com

Owner: MNVW Inc.

Directors:

Valene Taimanglo, Operations & Curriculum

Mary Taimanglo, Administration

**NENE CHILD CARE CENTER**

Location:

177 Techaira Street

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 1742

Hag.t.a, Guam 96932

Capacity: 37

Ages: 3 months to 6 years

Full-Time, Daily

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 5:30pm (Except GovGuam

& Federal Holidays)

Tel/Fax: 734-8368

Email: nenechildcarecenter@yahoo.com

Owner: Doris T. Soriano

Director: Ariana Soriano

**NEW CHILDREN WORLD LEARNING**

**AND DEVELOPMENT CENTER**

Location:

240 Redondo Catan Street Dededo, Guam

96929

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 4397

Hag.t.a, Guam 96929

Capacity: 45

Ages: Birth to 9 years

Full-Time, Part-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except Holidays)

Tel: 632-8570

Fax: 632-2444

Email:

zeny\_unsay@yahoo.com

Owner:

Maria Zenaida Unsay

Director: Alma Vitug

**PNG CHILD CARE AND LEARNING**

**CENTER**

Location:

169 Milagro Street

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 7266

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 77 (AM) & 45 (PM)

Ages: Birth to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, Drop-In

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - Midnight

Sat-Sun: 7:30am - Midnight

(Except on New Year’s Day, Independence

Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving & Christmas

Day)

Tel: 649-4220 / 646-4534

Fax: 646-5971

Email: png@teleguam.net etgapas@gmail.

com

Owner:

PNG Inc., Estela Gapas

Directors:

Estela Gapas, Sr. Director

Rina Pelayo, Day Time

Joesey Ragasa, Night Time

**PNG CHILD CARE AND LEARNING**

**CENTER AT LEO PALACE**

Location:

221 Lake View Drive Leo Palace

Yo.a, Guam 96915

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 7266

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 44

Ages: Birth to 13 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, Drop-In, After School

Mon-Sat: 7:00am-6:00pm

(Except on New Year’s Day, Independence

Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving & Christmas

Day)

Tel: 300-9704/05

Ext. 2105/2106

Fax: 646-5971

Email: maureen\_lujan@hotmail.com

Owner:

PNG Inc., Estela Gapas

Directors: Maureen Lujan and Joesey

Ragasa

**PRECIOUS ONES CHILD CARE AND**

**LEARNING CENTER**

Location:

642 N. Chalan Kanton Tasi

Route 4 Chaot

Sinaja.a, Guam 96910

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 70

Ages: Birth to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time

Mon-Fri: 6:30am - 6:00 pm

(Except GovGuam & Federal Holidays)

Tel: 477-2229

Email:

precious1schild@yahoo.com

Owner:

Rita Ann Tydingco

Director: Rachael Sablan

**REACH FOR THE STARS LEARNING**

**CENTER**

Location:

115 Joe & Flo Dr.

Aga.a Heights, Guam 96910

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 6

Ages: Birth to 5 years Full-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 5:30pm (Except Holidays)

Tel: 482-7802; 477-3422

Email: rftslc@yahoo.com

Owner: Cassandra A. Gutierrez

### FAMILIES play an important role in their CHILD’S DEVELOPMENT.

To schedule a FREE Development Screening or for more information on early childhood development, call 300-5776/5816.

Deparment of Education logo

Guam Early Intervention System logo

University of Guam logo

Guam CEDDERS logo

For FREE downloads and resources on early intervention services and early childhood development, visit online at www.gdoe.net/geis

## Child Care Center

**SAGAN FINA'NA'GUEN FINO'**

**CHAMORU**

Location:

526 East Santa Barbara Ave

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 526 E. Santa Barbara, Dededo Guam

96929

Capacity: 42

Ages: 1 month to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, After School

Mon-Sat: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except for

GovGuam holidays)

Tel: 632-2395

Email:

sffcdaycare@yahoo.com

Owner: Maria Lynn T. Iriarte

Director: Julia Manibusan

**SMALL WORLD PLAY & LEARN CENTER**

Location:

230 A/B East Liguan Avenue

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mailing Address:

PMB 134

130 W. Marine Corps Drive

Dededo, Guam 96929

Capacity: 39

Ages: Birth to 10 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, After School, Daily

Mon-Fri: 6:30am - 5:30pm (Except some

holidays)

Tel: 632-7678

Email: smallworldcenter@gmail.com

Owner: Elizalde Bagcal

Director: Elizabeth P. Flores

**TAMUNING DAY CARE & LEARNING**

**CENTER**

Location:

336 Farenholt Avenue

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 70

Ages: 15 months to 6 years

Full-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Opened most

holidays)

Tel: 646-5414

Email: tdcc@ite.net

Owner/Director:

Tracy Crisostomo

**TAN VICTORIA'S CHAMORU DAY CARE**

Location:

159 Etton Lane

Sinaja.a, Guam

Mailing Address:

526 East Santa Barbara Avenue

Dededo, Guam 96929

Capacity: 6

Ages: 1 month to 5 years

Full-Time, Part-Time

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except for

Government of Guam Holidays)

Tel: 477-2394

Email:

mlynn@ite.net

Owner: Marie Lynn Iriarte

**TENDER SHEPHERD PRESCHOOL**

Location:

787 W. Marine Corps Drive

Hag.t.a, Guam 96910

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 50

Ages: 2 years to 8 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, After School, Daily

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except

Christmas, New Year, Columbus Day, Labor

Day, Thanksgiving, Martin Luther King, &

Liberation Day)

Tel: 477-4732

Email: tendershepherdguam@gmail.com

Owner: Lutheran Church

Director: Jessame Cruz

Assistant Director:

April Angoco/Jasmine Cruz

**THE GIVING TREE CHILDREN'S**

**ACADEMY**

Location:

108 Lodo Street, NCS Road, Dededo, Guam

96929

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 8307

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 42

Ages: 3 months to 10 years

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Closed on all

Government of Guam and Federal Holidays)

Tel: 989-8733

Email: thegivingtreeguam@hotmail.com;

maelonietamongdong@hotmail.com

Owner:

Jim & Maelonie Tamondong

Director:

Emeliana Cepeda

**THE GIVING TREE EARLY LEARNING**

**CENTER**

Location:

200 Chalan Pale Ramon Lagu

Yigo, Guam 96929

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 8307

Tamuning, Guam 96931

Capacity: 46

Ages: 3 months to 10 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, After School, Daily

Drop-in

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Closed on all

Government of Guam and Federal Holidays)

Tel: 969-1734

Email: thegivingtreeguam@hotmail.com

Owner:

Jim & Maelonie Tamondong

Director:

Maelonie Tamondong

**THE YOUNG EXPLORERS CREATIVE**

**CENTER**

Location:

25 Angela Court

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 45

Ages: Birth to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, After School, Hourly

Mon-Fri: 7:00am-6:00pm (Except GovGuam

& Federal Holidays)

Tel/Fax: 632-9251

Email: jenneth\_rosario@yahoo.com

Owner: Corazon San Nicolas

Director: Jenneth Rosario

**THE YOUNG LEARNER CENTER**

Location:

515 East Santa Barbara Ave., Kaiser

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mailing Address:

Same as above

Capacity: 45

Ages: Birth to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time,

After School

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6.00pm (Except

Government of Guam & Federal Holidays)

Tel/Fax: 632-1372

Email: theyounglearnercenter@gmail.com

Owner:

Corazon H. San Nicolas

Director: Rhea Francisco

**TINA'S LEARNING CENTER (TLC)**

Location:

141 Washington Drive

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mailing Address:

P. O. Box 5426

Hag.t.a, Guam 96932

Capacity: 51

Ages: Birth to 12 years

Full-Time, Part-Time, Daily

Mon-Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm (Except Holidays)

Tel: 734-3755

Email: tinadeleonguerrero@gmail.com

Owners:

Ted & Tina DeLeon Guerrero

Director:

Tina DeLeon Guerrero

## Private Schools

**Academy of Our Lady of Guam**

Tel: 477-8203

Fax: 477-8555

**Bishop Baumgartner Memorial Catholic School**

Tel: 472-6670/477-1026

Fax: 477-4028

Website: www.bbmcs.org

**Dominican Catholic School**

Tel: 653-3021/3140

Fax: 653-3090

**Family Baptist Church School**

Tel: 632-4929

**Father Duenas Memorial School**

Tel: 735-3372/3

Fax: 734-5738

**Grace Academy Guam**

Tel: 472-2222

**Guam Adventist Academy**

Tel: 789-1515

Fax: 789-3547

Website: www.gaasda.org

**Guam Evangelical Christian Academy**

Tel: 734-3241

Fax: 734-5663

**Harvest Christian Academy**

Tel: 477-6341

Fax: 477-7136

Website: www.hcaguam.org

**Notre Dame High School**

Tel: 789-1676/1745

Fax: 789-4847

**Our Lady of Mount Carmel Catholic School**

Tel: 565-3822/5128

Fax: 565-3539

Website: www.mcs57.org

**Saint Anthony Catholic School**

Tel: 647-1140

Fax: 649-7130

Website: www.sacsguam.com

**Saint Francis Catholic School**

Tel: 789-1270

Fax: 789-1350

Website: www.sfsguam.com

**Saint John’s School**

Tel: 646-8080

Fax: 649-6791

**San Vicente Catholic School**

Tel: 735-4240-43

Fax: 734-8718

Website: www.svcsguam.com

**Santa Barbara Catholic School**

Tel: 632-5578

Fax: 632-1414

Website: www.sbcs.edu.gu

**Southern Christian Academy**

Tel: 565-7020

Fax: 565-5119

Website: www.scaguam.com

St. Paul Christian School

Tel: 637-9855/8544

Fax: 637- 2697

Website: www.spcsguam.com

**Temple Baptist Christian School**

Tel: 734-7432

Email: info@sifalacs.com

Website: http://Sifalacs.sifapacific.org

## GUAM DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

**JON J. P. FERNANDEZ**

Superintendent

501 Mariner Avenue

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Tel: 300-1547

Fax: 472-5001

Website: www.gdoe.net

**KELLY R. SUKOLA, ED.D**

DeputySuperintendent

Educational Support &

Community Learning

501 Mariner Avenue

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Tel: 300-1628/1631

Website: www.gdoe.net

**JOSEPH SANCHEZ**

Deputy Superintendent

Curriculum & Instructional

Improvement

501 Mariner Avenue

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Tel: 300-1630/5/8, 300-2295

Website: www.gdoe.net

**STACEY SAHAGON**

Deputy Superintendent

Assessment & Accountability

501 Mariner Avenue

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Tel: 300-1275

Website: www.gdoe.net

**TALING TAITANO**

Deputy Superintendent

Finance & Administrative

Services

501 Mariner Avenue

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Tel: 300-1575

Fax: 472-5003

Website: www.gdoe.net

**YOLANDA GABRIEL**

Assistant Superintendent

Division of Special

Education

501 Mariner Avenue

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Tel: 300-1322

Website: www.gdoe.net

## Division of Special Education

**Administration**

Tel: 300-1322

Email: sped@gdoe.net

**Assistive Technology**

Tel: 300-1322

**Audiological Services**

Tel: 300-2297/1322

**Autism**

Tel: 300-1322

**Compliance**

Tel: 300-1325

**Data Office**

Tel: 300-1322

**Deaf & Hard of Hearing Program**

Tel: 300-1322

**Elementary, Secondary & Private School**

Tel: 300-1322

**Emotionally Disabled Program**

Tel: 300-1322

**Guam Early Intervention System (GEIS)**

Provides diagnostic services as well as family support

and intervention services for children birth to 36 months

of age who have or are at risk of having developmental

delays and/or disabilites.

Tel: 300-5776/5816

Email: geis@gdoe.net

Website: www.gdoe.net

Physical Address: 501Mariner Avenue

Barrigada, Guam 96913

**Parent Services**

Tel: 300-1322

Email: gapsd@gdoe.net

**Preschool Program**

Provides developmentally appropriate

services and supports to children with

disabilities ages 3-5 years of age.

Tel: 300-1322

Email: sped@gdoe.net

**Psychological Services**

Tel: 300-1322

**Speech & Language Program**

Tel: 300-1322

**Transition Services**

Tel: 300-1322

**Transportation**

Dispatch: 300-2280

**Vision Services**

Tel: 300-2297/1322

## Department of Education Programs

**GUAM HEAD START PROGRAM**

Department of Education

501 Mariner Avenue

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Tel: 475-0484

Fax: 477-1535

Website: http://guamheadstart.gdoe.net

**ACADEMICS & ARTS**

Department of Education

501 Mariner Avenue

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Tel: 477-0631, 300-5332

Guam Community College logo

# Office of Accommodative Services (OAS)

## About OAS:

The Office of Accommodative Services provides assistance to individuals with disabilities seeking educational opportunities with Guam Community College. Our office is committed to ensuring that students with disabilities are afforded an equal opportunity to access the educational programs and services that GCC has to offer, and to providing reasonable accommodations, adequate to the needs of an individual’s disability within a classroom setting, while maintaining the level of academic standards required in all courses and programs at Guam Community College.

## Services Provided

1. Reasonable accommodations for the classroom and the campus, based on your disability.
2. Auxiliary aids for students who are in need of a sign language interpreter, note taker, e-books, etc.
3. Assistance with the registration process and other needs concerning enrollment and student issues.

## Contact Information

**John F. Payne**, Program Specialist

Email: john.payne2@guamcc.edu.

Office Location: Student Services & Administration

Building (Bldg. 2000), Room 2139

Phone: 735-5597

Hours: 8:00AM-5:00OPM Monday-Friday

**Kimberly Bautista**, Support Staff

Email: Kimberly.bautista@guamcc.edu

Office Location: Student Services & Administration

Building (Blg. 2000), Room 2138

Phone: 735-5597

Hours: 8:00AM-5:00PM Monday-Friday

## Elementary Schools

Adacao Elementary

300-6500, 300-1035, 300-6512

Agana Heights Elementary

477-8040, 477-8340, 300-4805

Astumbo Elementary

635-4363, 300-6921

CL Taitano Elementary

475-4502, 472-4245, 300-4644/5/6

Carbullido Elementary

734-4341, 300-4284

Chief Brodie Elementary

647-4444, 648-1700, 300-2247

DL Perez Elementary

653-0404, 653-2177, 300-3927

Finegayan Elementary

632-0361, 635-0687, 633-1521, 300-1105

HS Truman Elementary

565-9626, 300-5366

Inarajan Elementary

828-8641/2, 300-1824/5

JM Guerrero Elementary

632-1540, 300-6089, 300-6080

JQ San Miguel Elementary

477-9370/1/9668, 477-9371, 300-4467

LB Johnson Elementary

646-5046, 300-2422

Liguan Elementary

300-1680

MA Ulloa Elementary

300-6742, 632-5176, 300-6745

MU Lujan Elementary

789-1535, 300-5903, 300-1470

Machananao Elementary

635-4381, 300-1285

Marcial Sablan Elementary

565-2238/2946, 300-5903

Merizo Martyrs Elementary

828-8779, 300-2204

Ordot Chalan Pago Elementary

477-9645, 300-5182, 300-5184

PC Lujan Elementary

734-3971/2, 300-2903

Price Elementary

734-2159/7769, 300-3326

Talofofo Elementary

789-1171, 300-1640

Tamuning Elementary

646-8058/9, 300-2544

Upi Elementary

633-1382, 300-4104

Wettengel Elementary

632-7770, 300-6564

## Middle Schools

Agueda Johnston Middle

472-6785, 300-5005

Astumbo Middle

300-2610

FB Leon Guerrero Middle

653-2080/3732, 300-3743

Inarajan Middle

475-0673, 300-2005

Jose LG Rios Middle

475-2426, 475-2427, 300-3403

LP Untalan Middle

735-3110, 735-2727, 300-2727

Oceanview Middle

565-2961, 300-5730, 300-5732

Vicente SA Benavente Middle

632-5647, 300-6387

## High Schools

George Washington High

734-2911

John F. Kennedy High

642-2100

JP Torres Alternative School

565-5291

Okkodo High

300-1870

Simon Sanchez High

653-2313

Southern High

479-2103

Tiyan High

300-5570, 300-5577

## Charter Schools

**GUAHAN ACADEMY CHARTER SCHOOL**

Tel: 979-1065

Email: askme@guahanacademy.org

Website: www.guahanacademy.org

**iLEARN ACADEMY CHARTER SCHOOL**

Tel: 989-3789/99Fax: 969-3789

Email: admin@islandguam.org

Website:

www.ilearnacademycharterschool.com

**SCIENCE IS FUN AND AWESOME LEARNING**

**ACADEMY CHARTER SCHOOL (SIFA)**

\*For Middle School Students Only\*

Tel: 734-7432

Email: info@sifalacs.com

Website: http://sifalacs.sifapacific.org

Find information about

services available for children

ages birth to eight years in the

NENI DIRECTORY

735-2477

www.guamcedders.org

## Educational Programs: Agency

**AMERICORPS PROGRAM**

A program of Department of Labor

Tel: 475-7081/2

Fax: 475-7045

Email: serve.guam@dol.guam.gov

Website: www.guamdol.net

**ASMUYAO COMMUNITY SCHOOL**

Tel: 475-9276

Cell: 482-1847

Fax: 477-1479

Email: asmuyao@ite.net

**GUAM COMMUNITY COLLEGE (GCC)**

**Office of Accommodative Services (OAS)**

1 Sesame Street, Student Services

& Administration Building (Bldg.

2000), Room 2138/9

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Tel: 735-5597

TDD: 735-5597

Fax: 734-5238

**PROJECT AIM**

A program of Guam Community College

Tel: 735-5594/5

Fax: 734-5238

Email: projectaim@guamcc.edu

Email: www.guamcc.edu

**TRIO PROGRAM**

Programs of the University of Guam

Tel: 735-2245/6

Fax: 734-7514

**UNIVERSITY OF GUAM (UOG)**

ADA Accommodation Services

Dorm 2 Iya Hami Hall, Room 104 UOG Station, Mangilao, Guam

96923

Tel: 735-2244

TDD: 735-2243

Fax: 734-0430

**UNIVERSITY OF GUAM CEDDERS**

University of Guam Center for Excellence in Developmental

Disabilities Education, Research, & Service (Guam CEDDERS)

Tel: 735-2481

TTY: 734-6531

Fax: 734-5709

Website: www.guamcedders.org

Individual & Family Supports

The Individual and Family Supports section provides information on community resources that provide services in areas such as case management, counseling, and crisis intervention. Other areas covered include advocacy & legal services, assistive technology, emergency services, day programs, diagnostic/evaluation services, personal assistance services, recreation & leisure, respite care, senior citizens services, and other support services.

# ADVOCACY & LEGAL SERVICES

## ADULT DRUG COURT

A program of Superior Court of Guam

120 West O'Brien Drive

Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-3361

ADA Coordinator: 300-7993 ext. 893

Fax: 477-4944

The Adult Drug Court program seeks to integrate substance abuse treatment, sanctions, and incertives with case processing so that non-violent defendants in drug-related cases are places in a judicially supervised rehabilitation program. Through a collaborative team approach, the members of the judicial system and these criminal offenders work together toward a successful recovery and reintegration into the community as productive, law-abiding citizens.

## ATTORNEY AT LAW/ LEGAL ASSISTANCE SERVICE

Law Offices of Gary Wayne Francis Gumataotao

287 West O'Brien Drive

Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-0200

Fax: 475-0203

Email: [fgumataotao@yahoo.com](mailto:fgumataotao@yahoo.com)

A program of the Division of Senior Citizens that provides legal counseling and/or representation for older individuals age 60 or over, at little or no cost for legal matters such as wills, powers-of-attorney, and guardianships.

## CHILD PROTECTIVE SERVICES

Department of PublicHealth & Social Services

194 Hernan Cortez Ave.Terlaje Bldg., 3rd Floor, Ste. 309

Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Contact the Guam Police Department after 5pm, weekends and holidays at 472-8911 for emergencies

Child Protective Services is responsible for receiving and investigating all reports of child abuse and neglect. Child Protective Services may execute protective custody if necessary, and also coordinates and collaborates with other service providers; monitors case progress; provides supportive counseling; attends court hearings; and participates in case reviews and treatment team meetings.

## GUAM CLIENT ASSISTANCE PROGRAM/PARENT AGENCIES NETWORK

1350 North Marine Corps

Dos AmantesPlaza Ste. 206

UpperTumon Guam 9691

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 646-4227

Fax: 649-4227

Email: [gcap671@gmail.com](mailto:gcap671@gmail.com)

The Guam Client Assistance Program provides assistance, information, and advocacy for people with disabilities who are getting or applying for services under the Rehabilitation Act. Programs included are vocational rehabilitation, independent living services, and projects with private firms.

## GUAM DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES COUNCIL

130 University Drive,

Suite 17, Castle Mall,

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-9127

Fax: 734-9121

Email: guamddc@gddc.guam.gov

The Guam Developmental Disabilities Council advocates for systems change, public policy, and best practices that promote the full inclusion and integration of people with developmental disabilities in Guam.

## GUAM LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION DISABILITY LAW CENTER

13 Bradley Place Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 4:30pm

Tel: 477-9811

Fax: 477-1320

TDD/TYY: 477-3416

Email: information@ guamlsc.org

Website: www.lawhelp. org/GU

Guam Legal Services Corporation Disability Law Center protects and advocates the rights of individuals with disabilities under all applicable federal and local laws. In addition to Protection and Advocacy Programs, Guam Legal Services also provides civil legal representation to eligible low-income individuals.

## GUAM STATE REHABILITATION COUNCIL

A program of Division of Vocational Rehabilitation

238 Archbishop F.C.

Flores Street, Suite 602,

6th Floor, DNA Building

Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-5738/5

Fax: 475-4661

The Council provides the Division of Vocational Rehabilitation with an external consumer-oriented perspective.

## GUMA’ MAMI, INC.

P.O. Box FN Hagatna, Guam 96932

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 477-1505

24 Hour Hotline: 487-2505

Fax: 477-4984

Email: [gumamami@guam.net](mailto:gumamami@guam.net)

Guma’ Mami’s mission is to facilitate the full inclusion and integration of adults with intellectual and other disabilities into their communities through individual and family supports.

## HARVEST HOUSE

170C Machuate Street

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Emergency Phone: 300-5433

Fax: 477-7136

Harvest House is a ministry for foster children & families on Guam that provides for their physical needs, spiritual encouragement, and emotional support.

## OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL

287 West O’Brien Drive

Hagatna, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-3324

Fax: 472-2493

Email: [law@guamattorneygeneral.com](mailto:law@guamattorneygeneral.com)

Website: [www.guamattorneygeneral.com](http://www.guamattorneygeneral.com)

Prosecutes individuals; consults with victims/witnesses for case preparation, evidence gathering, and testimony; and advocates for consumers.

## OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC GUARDIAN

110 West O'Brien Drive

Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 6:00pm

Tel: 475-3173

Fax: 472-0381

Email: msantos@opg.guamcourts.org

Website: [www.guamsupremecourt.org/OPG/pubguard.html](http://www.guamsupremecourt.org/OPG/pubguard.html)

Serves as guardian of persons or estate of an adult who by reason of age, disease, or disability are unable/unassisted to properly care for self or property and for whom no alternate guardian among family and friends can be identified. Assists, advises, and guides persons who are seeking or have been appointed as guardian of an adult. Offers guidance to avoid the need for appointment of a guardian.

## PROBATION DIVISION

A program of the Superior Court of Guam

120 West O’Brien Drive

Hagatna, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 4:00pm

Tel: 475-3448

ADA Coordinator: 300-7993 ext. 893

The probation division of the Superior Court monitors adults/children who are on pre-trial release. Conditions of probation depends on what the court has ordered and what charges were given.

## PROTECTION & ADVOCACY FOR ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY

A program of Guam Legal Services Corporation

113 Bradley Place Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 4:30pm

Tel: 477-9811

Fax: 477-1320

Email: information@ guamlsc.org

Website: www.lawhelp.org/GU

Protection & Advocacy for Assistive Technology conducts activities that advocates for or educates persons that utilize assistive technology devices and services, and executes legal, administrative, and other appropriate means of representation to implement systems change and advocacy activities.

## PROTECTION & ADVOCACY FOR BENEFICIARIES OF SOCIAL SECURITY

A program of Guam Legal Services Corporation

113 Bradley Place Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 4:30pm

Tel: 477-9811

Fax: 477-1320

Email: information@ guamlsc.org

Website: www.lawhelp.org/GU

Protection & Advocacy for Beneficiaries of Social Security provides information and advice to beneficiaries with disabilities about work incentives and employment. It also provides assistance and individual representation to beneficiaries with disabilities who are seeking vocational rehabilitation services, employment services, and other support services.

## PROTECTION & ADVOCACY FOR DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES

A program of Guam Legal Services Corporation

113 Bradley Place Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 4:30pm

Tel: 477-9811

Fax: 477-1320

Email: information@ guamlsc.org

Website: www.lawhelp.org/GU

Protection & Advocacy for Developmental Disabilities advocates and represents individuals with developmental disabilities to ensure they are free from abuse, discrimination, and neglect in their education and treatment.

## PROTECTION & ADVOCACY FOR INDIVIDUAL RIGHTS

A program of Guam Legal Services Corporation

113 Bradley PlaceHagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 4:30pm

Tel: 477-9811

Fax: 477-1320

Email: information@ guamlsc.org

Website: www.lawhelp.org/GU

Protection & Advocacy for Individual Rights advocates and represents individuals with developmental disabilities to protect and enforce their rights to access public services, transportation, and public benefits, and to be free from discrimination in employment.

## PROTECTION & ADVOCACY FOR INDIVIDUALS WITH MENTAL ILLNESS

A program of Guam Legal Services Corporation

113 Bradley PlaceHagåtña, GU 96910

Tel: 477-4571

Fax: 477-1320

Email: information@ guamlsc.org

Website: www.lawhelp.org/GU

This program advocates for and represents individuals with mental illness to ensure they are free from abuse, discrimination, and neglect in their education and treatment.

## PROTECTION & ADVOCACY TO VOTE ACT

A program of Guam Legal Services Corporation

113 Bradley PlaceHagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:30am - 4:30pm

Tel: 477-9811

Fax: 477-1320

Email: information@ guamlsc.org

Website: www.lawhelp.org/GU

This program provides education, training, and legal representation to individuals with disabilities to promote their participation in the electoral process.

## PROTECTION & ADVOCACY TRAUMATIC BRAIN INJURY

A program of Guam Legal Services Corporation

113 Bradley Place Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:30am - 4:30pm

Tel: 477-9811

Fax: 477-1320

Email: information@ guamlsc.org

Website: www.lawhelp.org/GU

This program advocates and represents individuals with traumatic brain injury to protect and enforce their rights to access public benefits and appropriate community support services, and to maintain or increase personal decision making abilities.

## PUBLIC DEFENDER SERVICE CORPORATION

200 Judicial Center Annex

110 W. O'Brien

Drive, Hagåtña, Guam

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-3100 /475-3234

Fax: 477-5844

The Public Defenders Office provides legal services to those indigent persons charged in criminal cases before the courts, render legal aid and assistance to those persons that are in need of representation and who are unable to afford an attorney in private practice. The Public Defenders Office also provides attorneys for services such as guardianship, restraining orders, and civil orders.

## THE JUVENILE DRUG COURT

A program of Superior Court of Guam

120 West O'Brien Drive

Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 6:00pm

Tel: 475-3313/3453

ADA Coordinator: 300-7993 ext: 893

Fax: 477-4944

The program provides intensive supervision and substance abuse treatment to youth ages 13 to 17, who have committed non-violent offenses but exhibit substance abuse behaviors. The mission of the Juvenile Drug Court is to integrate drug treatment services with the juvenile justice system, including law enforcement personnel, prosecutors, defense attorneys, and education system representatives.

# ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY

## GUAM SYSTEM FOR ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY

Demonstration and Resource Center

House #19, Dean Circle

University of Guam

Tue - Thu: 8:00am-12:00pm; 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-2490/1; 734-2491 TTY

Fax: 734-5709/8378

Website: www. gsatcedders.org

GSAT is a community resource where one can learn about, experience, and even borrow assistive technology (AT) devices. GSAT will assist individuals with disabilities and their family members to make an informative decision in selecting the best AT to meet their needs.

## HEALTHCARE SPECIALTIES

PO Box 9663

Tamuning, GU 96931

Mon - Fri: 9:00am - 6:00pm,

Sat 9:00am - 12:00pm

Tel: 649-3773

Fax: 647-1606

Website: www. guamhealthcareservices.com

Healthcare specialties provides quality medical equipment and supplies for use in the home to assist those who are physically disabled and to assist their caregivers in their daily living activities.

## ISLA HOME INFUSION

202 Farenholt Ave.

Oka Plaza Suite 101,

Tamuning, GU 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm, Sat: 9:00am - 1:00pm

Tel: 646-1266

Fax: 646-1471

Email: [islahi@teleguam.net](mailto:islahi@teleguam.net)

Isla Home Infusion provides a wide assortment of home medical equipment and offers special order services for equipment not in stock. Trained technicians are available to maintain and service equipment.

## JMI MEDICAL SYSTEMS, INC.

P.O. Box 6577

Tamuning, GU 96931

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm Tel: 646-1256

Ext: 649-5444

Fax: 649-5685

JMI Medical Systems, Inc. provides medical supplies such as walkers, medical beds, and other medical supplies.

## ROSS HEARING AIDS

600 Harmon LoopRoad,

Suite 106 Dededo, Gu 96929

Mon - Fri: 8:30am - 5:00pm, Sat 8:30am - 12:00pm

Tel: 637-4327, 637-6245

Fax: 637-7018

Email: [rhaguam@gmail.com](mailto:rhaguam@gmail.com)

Ross Hearing Aids offers hearing testing for the purpose of fitting a hearing aid. Repair and maintenance service for all makes of hearing aid devices is also available.

# CASE MANAGEMENT

## CASE MANAGEMENT SERVICES CMS FOR THE ELDERLY

A Program of Mayor’s Council of Guam

130 University Dr. Suite 8 University Castle Mall

Mangilao, GU 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am-12:00pm, 1:00pm-5:00pm

Tel: 735-7415/7421

Fax: 735-7416

Case Management Services provides information and assistance to locate and access multiple services for seniors, particularly those with long-term needs. When appropriate or necessary, advocacy is provided for their rights and benefits on an individual basis.

## CLIENT SERVICES AND FAMILY COUNSELING

A division of the Judiciary of Guam

120 West O'Brien Drive

Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-3101

Fax: 472-5450

Website: www.guamcourts.org

The Judiciary of Guam Client Services and Family Counseling Division provides a variety of direct therapeutic, psychological, evaluative, consultative, and educational services to court ordered individuals, couples and families.

# CRISIS INTERVENTION

## 24-HOUR CRISIS HOTLINE

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

202 Farenholt Ave.

Oka Plaza Suite 101,

Tamuning, GU 96913

Main Office: 7 days a week -8:00am - 5:00pm

Emergency Shelters: 24hours

Tel: 475-7100

Fax: 477-3117

Website: [www.sanctuaryguam.org](http://www.sanctuaryguam.org)

Crisis intervention services are available for youth, parents and guardians to assist them in resolving conflicts within the family.

## ADULT PROTECTIVE SERVICES

A program of the Division of Senior Citizens

130 University Drive University Castle Mall,

Suite 8 Mangilao, GU 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Tel: 735-7415/7421 Telecommunication device for the deaf: 735-7415

24 Crisis Hotline: 632-8853 Evenings, weekends & holidays

Fax: 735-7416

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

The Bureau of Adult Protective Services are mandated to receive and investigate all referrals of alleged abuse or neglect against an elderly (ages 60 years and older) or adult with disability (ages 60 years and older). BAPS also provide protective care and services when necessary. BAPS also provide a 24 hours CRISIS INTERVENTION HOTLINE.

## ADULT PROTECTIVE SERVICES CRISIS INTERVENTION HOTLINE

130 University Drive,

University Castle Mall,

Suite 8 Mangilao, GU 96913

Mon-Fri: 24 Hours.

Tel: 653-8855

TDD/TTY: 653-8377

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

The Crisis Intervention Hotline staff receives reports of abuse against senior citizens 60 years and older, and adults 18 years and older with a disability.

## ALEE SHELTER I & II

A program of Catholic Social Service

Mon-Fri: 24 Hours.

Tel: 649-2533

24-Hour Hotline: 648-4673

Fax: 635-1444

The Alee Women’s Shelter provides emergency/protective shelter for victims of family domestic violence& sexual assault. The shelter serves women, with or without, children, who are in crisis from family domestic violence & sexual assault. The location of the shelter is kept confidential in order to provide safety and security.

## AMERICAN RED CROSS

Route 4, Building 285

Hagatna, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 9:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 472-6217

Fax: 477-2721

Website: www.redcross.org/local/guam.html

American Red Cross provides assistance in times of disaster and trains the community to respond, prevent, and prepare for future emergencies.

## CRISIS INTERVENTION

## Victims Advocate Reaching Out

P. O. Box 2045

Hagatna, GU 96932

Mon - Fri: 24 Hours.

24-Hour Hotline: 477-5552

VARO is a grassroots organization that provides immediate crisis intervention services to victims of violent crimes and trauma. VARO provides a 24-hour hotline as well as emotional support, emergency transportation & temporary shelter, information and referrals, personal advocacy, and safety planning.

## CRISIS PREGNANCY CENTER

Mon - Fri: 24 Hours.

Tel: 777-6014

Fax: 472-1742

Email: [mariludm42@hotmail.com](mailto:mariludm42@hotmail.com)

Services provides free pregnancy tests and confidential counseling.

## GUAM BEHAVIORAL HEALTH WELLNESS CENTER

850 Governor Carlos G. Camacho Rd. Oka

Tamuning, GU 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 647-5440

ADA Coordinator: 647-5471

Crisis Hotline: 647-8833/4

Email: [care@gbhwc.guam.gov](mailto:care@gbhwc.guam.gov)

Website: gbhwc.guam.gov

Provides Mental Health & Substance Abuse treatment to adults & children; and to develop privately funded community based programs. GBHWC's role as the single state entity is to provide mental health services to the population of Guam either as a direct provider of services or contract services out and have a regulatory role.

## GUAM MEMORIAL HOSPITAL AUTHORITY

850 Governor Carlos G. Camacho Rd. Oka

Tamuning, GU 96913

Mon - Fri: 24 Hours.

Tel: 647-2555

ADA Coordinator: 647-2213

Fax: 649-5508

Guam Memorial Hospital Authority provides all customary acute care services and certain specialty services.

## GPD DOMESTIC ASSAULT RESPONSE TEAM SECTION

A program of Guam Police Department

Mon-Sun: 24 Hours.

Tel: 475-8620

Provides services for sexual assault victims and families and also investigates all those cases including assault and stalking cases.

## GUAM POLICE DEPARTMENT

Building 13-16AMariner Ave.

Tiyan, GU 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Tel: 911 Emergency; 475-8512/08/09; 475-8620 Victims Assistance Unit

Fax: 475-3222

Email: chief@gpd.guam.gov

Website: [www.gpd.guam.gov](http://www.gpd.guam.gov)

The Guam Police Department serves the community by protecting life and property, enforcing laws, preventing crime, and maintaining order for all citizens.

## HEALING HEARTS CRISIS CENTER

A program of Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse

215 Duenas Dr. Ville

Tamuning, GU 96931

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

24/7 response for acute cases only

Tel: 647-5351

ADA Coordinator: 647-5471

Fax: 647-5414

Crisis Hotline: 647-8833

Website: [www.gbhwc.guam.gov](http://www.gbhwc.guam.gov)

Healing Hearts Crisis Center offers supportive and empathetic response to victims of sexual assault. Services provided include counseling, intake assessments and referrals, multi-disciplinary team interviews, medical-legal rape examinations, testing and treatment for STD’s as needed) HIV testing and community education on sexual assault.

## I FAMAGU'ON-TA OUR CHILDREN

Suite 107F, J&G Commercial Center Chalan Santo Papa,

Hagåtña, GU 96931

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 477-5338/8847

Fax: 477-5330

I Famagu’on-ta assists youth between 5 and 21 years of age with serious emotional disorders SED and their families.

## I PINANGON CAMPUS SUICIDE PREVENTION PROGRAM

A program of University of Guam

University of Guam Humanities & Social Sciences Building, Rm. 212

303 University Drive

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 9:00am-5:00pm

Tel: 735-2888

Email: ipinangon@triton.uog.edu

The University of Guam’s Campus Suicide Prevention Program is named I Pinangon, which means “awakening” in the Chamorro language and signifies the Program’s primary goal of raising awareness of the problem of suicide in our community. Since it was created in 2005, I Pinangon has provided suicide prevention services to the University community, including students, staff, faculty, and members of their families.

## NEW BEGINNINGS

A program of Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse

215 E. Chalan Santo Papa

Hagåtña, GU 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-5438

Fax: 477-7782

Website: [www.gbhwc.guam.gov](http://www.gbhwc.guam.gov)

Provides residential rehabilitation treatment program for men and women that are dependent on alcohol or other drugs.

## SALVATION ARMY

15503 Corsair Ave.

Tiyan, GU 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Thrift Shop Hours: Mon - Sat 9:30am - 4:00pm

Tel: 477-9872

Thrift Shop: 647-1569

Fax: 477-3505

Provides assistance to families in need throughout Guam.

## STOP VIOLENCE AGAINST WOMEN

A Grant program of Governor’s Community Outreach Federal Programs Office

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-9162

Fax: 477-4826

Email: gcofpo@guam.gov

By statute, the STOP Program supports communities in their efforts to develop and strengthen effective law enforcement and prosecution strategies to combat violent crimes against women and to develop and strengthen victim services in cases involving violent crimes against women.

# DIAGNOSTIC/EVALUATION

## AIDS HOTLINE

A program of Department of Public Health & Social Services

123 Chalan Kareta,

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-5:00pm

Tel: 734-AIDS 2437

Fax: 734-2103/5

The AIDS hotline offers free confidential and anonymous HIV testing & STD evaluation and treatment at the Department of Public Health in Mangilao. The program's goal is to encourage people to know their health status and enable them to access care, treatment, support, and prevention programs.

## DEPARTMENT OF INTEGRATED SERVICES FOR INDIVIDUALS WITH DISABILITIES

238 Arch Bishop Flores,

DNA Building Ste. 702

Hagatna, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-4624

Fax: 477-2892

Website: [www.disid.guam.gov](http://www.disid.guam.gov)

DISID provides, promotes, and ensures a full continuum of lifelong programs and services that serve individuals with disabilities and allow for independence, productivity, and inclusion into the community.

## LATTE TREATMENT CENTER, LLC

Mon-Fri: 24 Hours.

Tel: 647-5390, 646-5023

Website: www.lattecenter.com

Latte Treatment Center, LLC specializes in providing treatment services for children and youth with severe behavioral and emotional problems who may pose a danger to themselves or others.

# FAMILY SUPPORT SERVICES

## 4-H & YOUTH DEVELOPMENT

Administered through the University of Guam, College of Natural and Applied Sciences (CNAS)

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-2040/5/6

Fax: 734-4448

4-H assists youth between the ages of 6 to 18 years in acquiring knowledge, developing skills, and forming attitudes which will enable them to become self-directing, productive, and contributing members of society.

## ADULT ANGER MANAGEMENT GROUP

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

06 Mai Mai Road

Chalan Pago, Guam 96910

Tues: 4:30pm - 5:30pm Astumbo Senior Citizens Center, Astumbo, Dededo

Thurs: 6:00pm - 7:00pm Main Office Conference Room 1, Chalan Pago

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Email: inquires@sanctuaryguam.com

Website: [www.sanctuaryguam.com](http://www.sanctuaryguam.com)

An open support/lecture group for adults ages 18 years and older, who discuss the effects of anger and how to use it appropriately in their lives. Topics include dealing with rage and hostility towards others at home and in the workplace, control techniques to manage anger effectively, and coping mechanisms.

## AMERICORPS PROGRAM ALSO KNOWN AS SERVEGUAM COMMISSION

414 W. Soledad Ave., Ste 205

Hagatna, GU96910

Mon - Fri 8:30am - 4:00pm

Tel: 300-4599

Provides education scholarships to participants who provide volunteer services to the community.

## ANDERSEN AIRMAN & FAMILY READINESS CENTER

Bldg 22026, Andersen AFB

Yigo, GU 96929

Mon: 10am - 4:30pm,

Tue: 9:00am - 4:30pm

Tel: 366-8136

Fax: 366-8267

Email: 36fss.fsh@us.af.mil

The Andersen Airman & Family Center assists single and married personnel with personal and family readiness, provides assistance and in-depth information on resources available to them in the military and civilian community on Guam.

## AUTISM COMMUNITY TOGETHER

P.O. Box 694

Hagatna, GU 96932

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 687-1284

Facebook: Autism Community Together

Non-profit organization which represents parents of children with Autism.

## CRIME STOPPERS

A program of the Guam Police Department

Bldg. 233 Central Avenue Tiyan,

Barrigada, GU 96913

Mon - Sun: 24 Hours

Tel: 477-HELP (4357)

Cell: 888-STOP (7868)

Crime Stoppers enables individuals to report information related to crimes committed while ensuring the confidentiality of the reporter.

## DEPARTMENT OF YOUTH AFFAIRS

169 San Isidro St.

Mangilao, GU 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm Director's Office

Youth Corrections/Cottage Houses: 24 hours. 7 days a week.

Tel: 735-5010

Fax: 734-7536

Website: [www.dya.guam.gov](http://www.dya.guam.gov)

DYA provides programs and services geared toward promoting youth leadership skills, youth development, rehabilitation, and community involvement. Includes correctional facilities, counseling, juvenile diversion, school-based programs, and youth resource centers.

## DOWN SYNDROME ASSOCIATION OF GUAM

P. O. Box 4297

Hagåtña, GU 96932

Mon - Sun: 8:00am-5:00pm

Tel: 472-6114/789-7610

Fax: 477-7473

Website: www.downsyndromeguam.com

A family support group for families of children with down syndrome.

## ERICA'S HOUSE

122 Torre Lane Toto,

Guam 96910

Wed & Sun: 10:00am-6:00pm,

Thur & Fri: 11:00-6:00pm,

Sat: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 642-4020

Fax: 642-4021

Email: [ericahse@teleguam.net](mailto:ericahse@teleguam.net)

Erica’s House is a support service for parents and children in need of visitation and exchange services. Services provided are: Safe, neutral location for pick up and drop off children for exchange between parents; On site staff of Child Protective Service supervised visitation for families; and Parenting Classes for Court and CPS referred parents.

## GOVERNOR’S COMMUNITY OUTREACH

Federal Program Office

Mon-Fri: 9:00am-5:00pm

Tel: 475-9178

Fax: 472-7575

The Governor’s Community Outreach provides services through a volunteer network depending on skills and experience of volunteers and the need requested by the volunteer station.

## GUAM EARLY HEARING DETECTION AND INTERVENTION PROJECT

University of Guam CEDDERS

UOG Dean Circle House 22/23

Mangilao, Guam 96923

Mon - Fri:8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel:735-2466

Fax:734-5709

Website:www.guamehdi.org

Guam EHDI provides resources to parents to ensure all infants born on Guam receive early hearing screening, detection, and intervention services.

## GUAM’S POSITIVE PARENTS TOGETHER GPPT

By Appointment

Tel: 777-7991

Fax: 479-6315

Email:amdcruz@teleguam.net

A non-profit organization representing parents whose children have developmental, physical, and emotional disabilities.

## HUNTERSPEAKS AUTISM CENTER

Dos Amantes Plaza Suite

216, Upper Tumon, Guam

Email: hunterspeaks671@gmail.com

Website: www.hunterspeaksguam.org

The HunterSpeaks Autism Center offers evidence based therapy for individuals with autism and related disorders in a variety of settings: center, home, and community. The center features early learners group, social skills group, one-to-one therapy, potty training, a structured, distraction free environment, and all clinical programs are supervised by a board certified behavior analyst.

## IMMUNIZATION PROGRAM

A program of the Department of Public Health & Social Services

123 Chalan Kareta

Mangilao, Guam 96923

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 12:00pm, 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7143

Fax: 734-1475

Website:www.dphss.guam.gov

The Immunization Program provides childhood immunizations for vaccine preventable diseases for all children birth to 18 years old.

## INA'FA MAOLEK

P. O. Box 3267

Hagåtña, Guam 96932

Mon - Fri: 9:00am - 12:00pm, 1:00pm - 4:00pm

Tel: 475-1977/477-1977

Fax: 475-1974

Email: inafa\_maolek@yahoo.com

Website:www.inafamaolek.org

Ina'fa Maolek conducts peer mediation and conflict resolution workshops.

## INETON MAÑAINA PARENT SUPPORT GROUP

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

405 Mai Mai Road

ChalanPago, Guam 96910

Tue: 6:00pm - 7:00pm

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Email: inquires@sanctuaryguam.com

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.com

An open support group for adults age 18 years and older that focuses on parenting issues and provides the opportunity to discuss the frustrations they face caring for their children. Provides guidance on appropriate ways to deal with issues in a nonviolent proactive manner.

## ISA PSYCHOLOGICAL SERVICES CENTER

A program of University of Guam

University of Guam Humanities and Social Sciences Building, Rm. 202

303 University Drive

Mangilao, Guam 96923

Mon - Fri: 9:00am - 8:00pm

Tel: 735-2883

Email: isa@triton.uog.edu

The University of Guam’s Isa Psychological Services Center provides free mental health services to UOG students, staff, faculty, and members of their families, as well as to adults, children, and families from the local community who are not able to access services elsewhere. The services offered at Isa include: 1) individual psychotherapy for adults, adolescents, and children, 2) family and couples’ therapy, 3) group therapy, 4) clinical assessment, 5) crisis intervention and post intervention, 6) consultation, 7) outreach programs, and 8) personal growth retreats.

## MAÑE'LU aka BIG BROTHERS BIG SISTERS OF GUAM

P. O. Box 3131

Hagåtña, Guam 96932

Mon - Fri: 9:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 472-2227

Fax: 472-2228

Email: bbbsg@teleguam.net

Website: www.guambbbs.org

Mañe'lu is a nonprofit agency that offers professional mentoring and support services to youth to assist them in reaching their highest potential. Mañe'lu utilizes the support of volunteer mentors in one-to one relationships with youth. Mañe'lu offers a community-based program and school-based programs in 9 participating public schools.

## MICRONESIAN RESOURCE CENTER ONE STOP SHOP

Peter Mark Cruz Youth Center Route 4,

Yoña Guam 96915

Mon - Fri: 9:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 686-2227/789-1265

Email: mrcoss.guam@gmail.com

The Micronesian Resource Center One-Stop Shop is a special project of Mañe'lu. The purpose of the one-stop shop is to provide information and educational resources to assist micronesians as they transition to a new life on Guam.

## NAVY FLEET FAMILY SUPPORT CENTER

Mon - Fri: 7:30am - 4:30pm

Tel: 333-2056/7

The Navy Regional Marianas Fleet and Family Readiness Programs is a regional team dedicated to ensuring that sailors, civilians, and their families enjoy a good quality of life to positively contribute to overall readiness. Fleet and Family Readiness Programs (FFRP) is responsible for policy development and maintenance, resourcing, and oversight of quality of life (QOL) programs to include three primary programs areas: Fleet and Family Support Center (FFSC); Housing (Bachelor, Family, and Visitors Quarters); and Morale, Welfare, and Recreation (MWR).

## PARENTING SKILLS CLASS

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

405 Mai Mai Road,

Chalan Pago, Guam 96910

Thu: 6:00am - 7:30pm

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Email: inquires@sanctuaryguam.com

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.com

These classes instruct parents on skills such as communication, conflict resolution, appropriate discipline, reflective listening, problem solving, listening skills, parenting styles, and setting limits.

## SOCIAL SECURITY ADMINISTRATION

70 East Sunset Blvd Suite 155

Tiyan, Guam 96913

Mon, Tue, Thu: 8:00am - 3:00pm

Wed: 8:00am - 11:00am

Tel: 635-4433

Fax: 635-4200

TTY: 1-800-325-0778

General Information: 1-800-772-1213

Website: www.ssa.gov

Guam branch office for individuals applying for a Social Security number and for any information regarding Social Security.

## THE SECOND CHANCE SHOP

A program of the Elim Pacific Ministries

Compadres Mall, Harmon Loop Road Dededo

Mon-Sat: 10:00am-5:00pm

Tel: 637-4602

The Second Chance Shop offers discount clothing, shoes, and books. It also functions as a training facility for employment classes.

## U.S. DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS - GUAM VET CENTER

Suite 301 Bldg 400 Rte 8

Maite, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 7:00am - 4:30pm

Tel: 472-7161

Fax: 472-7162

Website: www.va.gov

To provide veterans the world class benefits and services they have earned - and to do so by adhering to the highest standards of compassion, commitment, excellence, professionalism, integrity, accountability, and stewardship.

## YOUTH ANGER MANAGEMENT

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

406 Mai Mai Road

Chalan Pago, Guam 96910

Tue: 4:30 - 5:30pm Chalan Pago

Thu: 4:30 - 5:30pm Astumbo Senior Citizens Center

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Email: inquires@sanctuaryguam.com

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.com

A weekly open support/process group for youth ages 11 to 17 that teaches the effects of anger as well as the skills to help control anger issues at home, in school, and with peers.

## YOUTH EMBRACING SANCTUARY CREW

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

406 Mai Mai Road

Chalan Pago, Guam 96910

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3119

Email: inquires@sanctuaryguam.com

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.com

Volunteer group for youth ages 12 to 24 which promotes youth empowerment, participation, responsibility, and productivity using their creative and positive energies to support Sanctuary functions. Includes tutors for clients in shelter.

## YOUTH FOR YOUTH ORGANIZATION

A program of the Guam Behavioral Health and Wellness Center – Prevention & Training

Tel: 477-9079/8861

Fax: 647-0276

Non-profit organization that provides a teen drug-free program.

# FINANCIAL SUPPORT SERVICES

## CHILD CARE AND DEVELOPMENT FUND PROGRAM

A program of Department of Public Health and Social Services

130 University Drive, Unit #15

Mangilao Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7344

Fax: 735-7165

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

CCDF helps low-income families meet their childcare needs by helping these families maintain employment and/ or attend trainings or educational programs.

## GUAM WIC PROGRAM

A program of Department of Public Health and Social Services

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tiyan: Tel: 475-0295/6 Fax: 477-7945

Mangilao: Tel: 735-7180/1 Fax: 734-1414

Dededo: Tel: 635-7471/2 Fax: 635-7476

Inarajan: Tel: 828-7550

Santa Rita: Tel: 565-3537 Fax: 565-3536

Supplemental nutrition & education program for women who are pregnant, breastfeeding or post-partum, and infants and children up to age 5.

## LEND-A-HAND GUAM CHAPTER

Pacific Daily News

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 477-9711-6 Ext. 102

Fax: 472-1512

Provides financial assistance to local residents for emergency need situations on a one-time basis. Residents must prove their financial need and their inability to acquire assistance from any other source.

## MEDICAID

A program of DPHSS, Bureau of Health Care Financing Administration

123 Chalan Kareta, Route 10

Mangilao, Guam 96923

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7255/7243

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

MIP is 100% locally funded program that provides financial assistance with health care costs to individuals and families who meet the necessary income, resource, and residency requirements.

## MEDICALLY INDIGENT PROGRAM

A program of Department of Public Health and Social Services

123 Chalan Kareta, Route 10

Mangilao, Guam 96923

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7255/7243

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

MIP is 100% locally funded program that provides financial assistance with health care costs to individuals and families who meet the necessary income, resource, and residency requirements.

## PUBLIC ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

A program of Department of Public Health & Social Services

123 Chalan Kareta, Route 10

Mangilao, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7245

Overseas the health care benefits for individuals seeking public assistance. i.e., Bureau of Health Care Financing, Bureau of Social Services Administration, Bureau of Economic Security, Bureau of Management Support.

## TEMPORARY ASSISTANCE FOR NEEDY FAMILIES TANF

A program of Department of Public Health & Social Services

123 Chalan Kareta, Route 10

Mangilao, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7245 Central

635-7429 Northern

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

TANF provides financial help for children, their parents or relatives residing in the same household. An individual or household may qualify for other medical programs, if all eligibility requirements are met.

# PERSONAL ASSISTANCE SERVICES

## IN-HOME SERVICES IHS PROGRAM

A program of Mayor's Council of Guam

130 University Dr. Suite 8 University Castle Mall

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am -12:00pm, 1:00pm – 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7415/7421

Fax: 735-7416

IHS staff helps frail individuals with light housekeeping chores and personal care which may be difficult to do on their own due to physical and/or mental limitations, allowing the person to continue to stay at home. This program also provides support services for caretakers who are caring for the frail elderly at home.

# RECREATION & LEISURE

## BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA CHAMORRO DISTRICT

Mon - Fri: 9:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 649-0639

Fax: 649-0646

Email: guamboyscouts@gmail.com

Offers character, citizenship, and personal fitness training for male youth from 1st grade through age 20 years.

## COMMUNITY HABILITATION PROGRAM

139 Roy T. Damian St.

Mongmong, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 7:30am-4:30pm

Tel: 472-8598

Fax: 635-1444

CHP is an adult day care program for individuals who have a severe disability. Those who are in the program are trained to become independent, learn basic academic skills, laundry, and other domestic chores. This service is available five days a week. Once a week consumers participate in field outings for leisure and recreation.

## DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION

1 Paseo De Susana

Hagatña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-6296/6288

Fax: 477-0997

Website: www.dpr.guam

Maintains over 10,000 acres of public lands and waters divided into several categories: island parks, recreational parks and facilities, community parks, conservation parks, historic parks and sites. Responsible for outdoor recreational and park planning, historic preservation review and compliance, national and Guam registers, survey and inventories of historic landscapes, sites, structures, and monuments.

## GUAM GIRL SCOUTS

Mon - Fri: 9:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 646-5652

Fax: 646-5676

Email: info.guamgirlscouts@gmail.com

Website: www.guamgirlscouts.org

Encourages girls, ages 5 to 17 years, to develop their potential, make friends, and become a vital part of their community. Activities deal with sports, leadership development, service, career planning, social issues, environmental protection, and related areas. Adults over 18 years provide guidance through voluntary leadership.

## GUAM PUBLIC LIBRARY SYSTEM

Mon – Thu: 9:00am - 5:30pm, Sat: 8:30am - 4:30pm

Tel: 475-4751/2

Fax: 477-9777

Email: gpls@gpls.guam.gov

Website: www.gpls.guam.gov

Mission is to provide free and open access to information and ideas fundamental to a democracy. The library system will protect intellectual freedom, promote literacy, encourage lifelong learning, and maintain cultural materials.

# RESPITE CARE

## NATIONAL FAMILY CAREGIVER SUPPORT PROGRAM

Suite 300, 655 Harmon Loop Rd 96929

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-3277

Fax: 989-8836

The National Family Caregiver Support Program provides direct services to caregivers of disabled elderly persons and caregivers of individuals with disabilities.

## RESPITE CARE SERVICES

A program of Catholic Social Service

234-A Juan C. Fejeran St. Barrigada Heights,

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 635-1418

Fax: 635-1444

Respite Care provides temporary, non-medical care for families who have children or adult family members who have a chronic or terminal illness or who may have a physical or mental disability. Respite Care Services may include meal preparation, laundry, personal care services, light housekeeping chores, and shopping/doing errands. Services are limited to 16 hours per month.

# SENIOR CITIZEN SERVICES

## ADULT DAY CARE

A program of Mayors Council of Guam

130 University Dr.

Suite 8, University Castle Mall

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 12:00pm, 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Tel: 635-1450/51

Fax: 635-1444

Email: css@guam.net

The Adult Day Care Program is a day care for elderly individuals 60 years and older who need assistance with their basic daily living. The program also provides respite for families, and provides up to 10 hours of services per day.

## ADULT PROTECTIVE SERVICES

A program of the Division of Senior Citizens

130 University Drive University Castle Mall, Suite 8 Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7384/7386

TDD/TTY: 735-7415

Fax: 735-7416

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

Adult Protective Services, APS provides protection to seniors age 60 years and older, and adults with a disability age 18 and older, whom are experiencing abuse, neglect or exploitation from family, caregivers, other individuals, and institutions. APS also provides outreach, education, and advocacy for vulnerable older individuals and adults who have a disability.

## ADULT PROTECTIVE SERVICES CRISIS INTERVENTION HOTLINE

130 University Drive,

University Castle Mall, Suite 8

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon - Sun: 24 Hours

Tel: 653-8855

TDD/TTY: 653-8377

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

The Crisis Intervention Hotline staff receives reports of abuse against senior citizens 60 years and older, and adults 18 years and older with a disability.

## CASE MANAGEMENT SERVICES

A program of Catholic Social Service

234-A U S Army Juan C. Fejeran St., STE 116

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 635-1422 Ext 422

Fax: 635-1444

Email: css@guam.net

Conducts assessments and provides planning services, care coordination, referral, and monitoring services through which multiple needs of clients are identified and matched with available local resources.

## COMMUNITY SUPPORT UNIT

A program of the Division of Senior Citizens

130 University Drive University Castle Mall, Suite 8

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am – 12:00pm, 1:00pm – 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7415/7421

Fax: 735-7416

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

The Community Support Unit, CSU is primarily responsible for planning, developing, implementing, and coordinating the Division's outreach and educational activities relative to the Title III Aging Programs. CSU staff conducts a variety of information, assistance, and referral activities.

## DIVISION OF SENIOR CITIZENS

A program of Department of Public Health & Social Services

130 University Drive University Castle Mall, Suite 8

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 12:00pm; 1:00pm - 5:00pm closed on weekends & holidays

Tel: 735-7415/7412

Fax: 735-7416

The Division of Senior Citizens provides a wide range of services available to the elderly. Such services include congregate meals, Senior Center operations centers, Transportation services, In-home services, Adult Day Care, Adult Protective Service Unit, Home delivered meals, and in home services for elderly individuals in need.

## GUAM MEDICARE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

A program of the Division of Senior Citizens

130 University Drive University Castle Mall, Suite 8

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-12:00pm, 1:00pm-5:00pm

Tel: 735-7415/7421

Fax: 735-7416

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

The Guam Medicare Assistance Program Guam MAP is a state health insurance assistance program providing free information and personalized counseling to individuals with Medicare, their families and caregivers on Medicare related issues.

## GUAM SENIOR MEDICARE PATROL

A program of the Division of Senior Citizens

130 University Drive University Castle Mall, Suite 8

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-12:00pm, 1:00pm-5:00pm

Tel: 735-7415/7421

Fax: 735-7416

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

The Guam Senior Medicare Patrol, Guam SMP Program assists Medicare beneficiaries, families and caregivers to learn how to detect Medicare errors, fraud and/or abuse, and provides information on where to make a report.

## GUMA GINEFLI`E SENIOR CITIZENS DEMENTIA CARE CENTER

220 Chalan Despaciu Street Wusstig Road

Dededo, Guam 96929

Mon - Fri: 7:00am - 6:00pm

Tel: 635-4004

Fax: 635-1444

A respite care center for individuals 60 years and older diagnosed with dementia and in need of assistance and/or supervision with activities of daily living and instrumental activities of daily living. The program provides health monitoring from a Registered Nurse and personal care assistance from Nurse Assistants.

## IN-HOME SERVICES PROGRAM

A program of Mayors Council of Guam

130 University Drive University Castle Mall, Suite 8

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 12:00pm, 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7415/7421

Fax: 735-7416

IHS staff helps frail individuals with light housekeeping chores and personal care which may be difficult to do on their own due to physical and/or mental limitations, allowing the person to continue to stay at home. This program also provides support services for caretakers who are caring for the frail elderly at home.

## OLD AGE ASSISTANCE

A program of the DPHSS, Bureau of Economic Security

123 Chalan Kareta

Mangilao, Guam 96913-6304

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7245 Central

635-7429 Northern

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

Old Age Assistance provides financial help to individuals who are 65 years or older. An individual may also qualify for one of the medical programs, if all eligibility requirements are met.

## OMBUDSMAN

A program of the Division of Senior Citizens

130 University Drive

University Castle Mall, Suite 8

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon-Fri: 8:00am-12:00pm, 1:00pm-5:00pm

Tel: 735-7415/7421

Fax: 735-7416

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

The Ombudsman Program provides services to protect the health, safety, welfare and rights of residents of long term care facilities. The Ombudsman Program identifies, investigates, and resolves complaints made by or on behalf of long-term care residents.

# SUBSTANCE ABUSE SERVICES

## AL-ANON

A program of Guam Behavioral Health & Wellness Center

234-A U.S. Army Juan C. Fejeran St.

Barrigada, Guam 96914

Check the Observation Post in the Pacific Daily News for days, times and place for meetings.

A self help support program for spouses of alcoholics or substance abusers whether or not the individual recognizes his/her problem.

## DRUG & ALCOHOL COUNSELING

A Program of Guam Behavioral Health & Wellness Center

790 Gov. Carlos G. Camacho Rd.

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-5438

Fax: 477-7782

Provides education, treatment, and referrals for individuals with substance abuse problems.

## DRUG & ALCOHOL PATHWAYS

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

406 Mai Mai Road

Chalan Pago, Guam 96910

Sat: 10:00am - 1:30pm

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Email: inquires@sanctuaryguam.com

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.com

Pathways is an intensive Support Group for youth with deeper issues concerning drugs and/or alcohol use or abuse. This group is not just about alcohol and drug use, but about all the decisions they make in their life and how these decisions result in consequences whether it is negative or positive.

## LIGHTHOUSE RECOVERY CENTER

A program of the Salvation Army

155004 Corseair Avenue

Tiyan, Guam

Mon - Sun: 24 Hours

Tel: 477-7671

Fax: 477-4649

The Lighthouse Recovery Center is a residential facility that helps men make the transition from homelessness, substance abuse, or recent incarceration to independent, drug-free lifestyles through a structured six-month program.

## NICOTINE EDUCATION/CESSATION

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

406 Mai Mai Road Chalan

Pago, Guam 96910

Mon: 4:30-5:30pm

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Email: inquires@sanctuaryguam.com

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.com

A weekly open/instructional group for youth ages 11 to 18. The group uses the Minnesota Smoking Prevention Program to discourage tobacco use among adolescents, as well as deal with peer pressure and make appropriate decisions to abstain from alcohol and drug use.

## OASIS EMPOWERMENT CENTER

267 S. Marine Corps. Drive

Suite 100, UIU Building

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 9:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 646-4601

Fax: 646-5601 Ext. 211

Email: oasis@elimpacific.net

Website: www.oasisguam.net

Offers residential counseling and supportive services for women with life-controlling problems such as addiction, co-dependency, and the wounds of abuse and homelessness. Outpatient programs are also available for those with a more stable living environment.

## PEACE

A Program of Guam Behavioral Health & Wellness Center

J & G Commercial & Professional Center

Chalan Santo Papa, Suite 203 & 204F

Hagåtña, Guam 96932

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 477-9079

Fax: 477-9076

Website: www.peaceguam.org

PEACE is a community-based project established by the Office of the Governor with appointed PEACE Council members and guided by the Epidemiological work group. PEACE proposes to implement evidence based alcohol, tobacco, and other drug prevention programs for the island of Guam.

## SAGAN NA'HOMLO DRUG AND ALCOHOL RESIDENTIAL TREATMENT

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

406 Mai Mai Road

Chalan Pago, Guam 96910

Tel: 475-7101, 477-3117

Email: inquires@sanctuaryguam.com

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.com

Sanctuary's Sagan Na'Homlo program is a three to six month residential program for chemically dependent youth, ages 12 through 18.

# OTHER SUPPORT SERVICES

## ADOPTION SERVICES, HOME EVALUATION AND PLACEMENT SERVICES SECTION

A program of Department of Public Health & Social Services

Terlaje Building 194 Hernan Cortez Avenue 3rd Floor, Suite 309

Hagåtña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-2653/2672

Fax: 477-0500

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

The Bureau of Social Services Administration is the public agency designated to provide adoption services locally. Adoption services are generally optional means and alternatives for children who do not have the opportunity for a permanent home and familial relationship with their natural parents and when stable, nurturing, permanent family ties can best be established through legalized adoption.

## AID TO THE BLIND

A program of Department of Public Health & Social Services

123 Chalan Kareta

Mangilao, Guam 96913-6304

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7245 Central

635-7429 Northern

Fax: 734-3364/735-7092

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

Aid to the blind provides financial help to individuals with a central visual acuity of 20/100 or less in the better eye with correcting glasses or have a certain visual field defect. An individual may also qualify for one of our medical programs, if all eligibility requirements are met.

## AID TO THE PERMANENTLY & TOTALLY DISABLED

A program of Department of Public Health & Social Services

123 Chalan Kareta

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7245 Central

635-7429 Northern

Fax: 734-3364/735-7092

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

APTD provides financial help to individuals with disabilities that prevent them from engaging in gainful employment as determined and approved by a Medical Review Board Committee. An individual may also qualify for one of the medical programs, if all eligibility requirements are met.

## EMERGENCY DISASTER SERVICES

A program of the Salvation Army

155004 Corsair Avenue

Tiyan Guam

Thu/Fri: 9:00am – 12:00pm Food and Clothing: 15 people per day

Mon – Thu: 9:00am –12:00pm other services: 5 people per day

Tel: 477-9872

Fax: 477-9870

The Salvation Army works in conjunction with the Guam Civil Defense and Homeland Security and the Volunteer Organizations Active in Disaster to coordinate disaster assistance, planning, and training. The Salvation Army distributes food parcels, drinking water, tarps, clothing, bedding, toiletries, and baby products.

## FAMILY SERVICES CENTER

A program of the Salvation Army

440 East Marine Drive

Hagåtña Guam 96910

Mon-Thu: 9:00am - 3:00pm

Tel: 477-9872

Fax: 477-3505

The Family Services Center serves the needs of those who are facing a financial crisis, eviction, or homelessness.

## FOSTER CARE PROGRAM

A program of Department of Public Health & Social Services

Terlaje Building 194 Hernan Cortez Avenue 3rd Floor, Suite 309

Hagåtña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-2653/2672

Fax: 477-0500

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

Foster care provides temporary living arrangements for children whose parents are currently unable to provide the necessary protection, love, and care for their children. The goal of foster care is to return the children to their family once they have become stabilized.

## GENERAL ASSISTANCE

A program of the DPHSS, Bureau of Economic Security

123 Chalan Kareta

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7245 Central

635-7429 Northern

Fax: 734-3364/735-7092

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

General assistance provides short-term financial assistance for certain individuals and families that are not eligible for Federal programs and are unable to provide for themselves and their family. An individual may also qualify for one of the medical programs, if all eligibility requirements are met.

## SANCTUARY, INC.

406 Mai Mai Road

Chalan Pago, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.com

Sanctuary Incorporated of Guam is a private, non-profit community based organization that exists to provide critical social services to youth and their families.

## SUPPLEMENTAL NUTRITION ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

A program of Department of Public Health & Social Services

123 Chalan Kareta

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-7245 Central

635-7429 Northern

Fax: 734-3364/735-7092

Website: www.dphss.guam.gov

SNAP helps low-income people and families buy the food they need for good health. An individual or household may also qualify for one of the medical programs, if all eligibility requirements are met.

## THRIFT STORE

A program of the Salvation Army

440 East Marine Drive

Hagåtña, Guam 96910

Mon - Sun: 9:30am - 4:00pm

Tel: 647-1569

Fax: 477-9870

Provides low-cost clothing, furniture and other goods to the community. Goods are donated by individuals or corporate agencies on Guam. The store is open to men, women, and youth interested in volunteering their time to serve the community.

## TRANSITIONAL LIVING PROGRAM

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

406 Mai Mai Road

Chalan Pago, Guam 96910

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.com

The transitional living program is an 18-month program for youth between the ages of 16 and 22. TLP assists these individuals in successfully transitioning to independence and self-sufficiency by providing shelter, life skills training, and services such as supportive counseling and Individualized Personal Plan for each resident.

# SIGN LANGUAGE INTERPRETERS

## EVANGELIS BABAUTA

Tel: 486-8855

Email: local\_671@yahoo.com

## JEANNIE HOLLIS

Tel: 858-2129/633-5197

Email: jhcutieislandgirl@yahoo.com

## KIRSTEN ROSARIO

Tel: 689-0729

Email: [kbamba2003@hotmail.com](mailto:kbamba2003@hotmail.com)

Employment

The Employment section covers areas such as job placement, job coaches, and employment training.

## AMERICAN JOB CENTER

710 West Marine Corp Dr.

St. 301 Bell Tower Plaza,

Hagåtña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-7000/1

Fax: 475-7045

Provides training and job placement for individuals entering the job market who come from low income households or individuals who have been unemployed or severely underemployed for the past six months.

## CAREER DEVELOPMENT OFFICE

University Student Services Center – Enrollment Management & Student Success Office

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 12:00pm; 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-2233

Fax: 734-2442

The Career Development Office provides and coordinates career development and employment assistance for University of Guam students and graduates. This office ensures the effective delivery of quality services to students and alumni in the following areas: career readiness, classroom seminars, part time employment, business partnership development, internship, and career placement assistance.

## DIVISION OF VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION

Department of Integrated Services for Individuals with Disabilities

238 Archbishop Flores St., DNA Building Ste. 602

Hagåtña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-5735/8

Fax: 475-4661

Website: www.disid.guam.gov

DVR is a local and federally-sponsored program which works in partnership with the community and businesses to develop employment opportunities for people with disabilities.

## FLAME TREE FREEDOM CENTER

Tel: 777-1144

Email: eddy.reyes@ftfcinc.net

Website: http://ftfcinc.com

Our Mission is to Provide Fundamental Life Applications to Motivate and Empower individuals with disabilities through training with the aim to achieve independence and integration in community through Rehabilitation, Education and Employment.

## GUAM EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING PROGRAM

A program of Department of Public Health & Social Services Works Program Section

123 Chalan Kareta,

Mangilao, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm except holidays

Tel: 735-7165/735-5955

Fax: 734-5955

Provides support services such as transportation, child care, and work expenses to all mandatory work registered members, including volunteers of eligible households between the ages of 16 to 59 who are receiving benefits under Food Stamps and other welfare programs.

## GUAM EMPLOYMENT SERVICES

Bell Tower Plaza, 3rd Floor 710 West Marine Corps Dr.

Hagåtña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-7036/44

Fax: 475-7018

Website: dol.guam.gov

Assists individuals in finding gainful employment in the private sector, Government of Guam, or the Federal Government. GES interviews job seekers, looking at experience, education, and skills as well as job opportunities listed at GES by various employers.

## iCAN RESOURCES

520 Chorito Blvd., Suite 201

Asan, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 646-4226

Fax: 646-4228

iCAN Resources Inc. is a nonprofit charitable organization whose specific and primary purpose is to establish employment opportunities for individuals with severe disabilities in Guam. iCan's mission is to provide employment opportunities for persons with significant disabilities so that they can be Independent, Capable And Notable contributors to our community.

## OASIS EMPOWERMENT CENTER

960 South Marine Corps Dr. Ste. 110

Tamuning, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 646-4601

Fax: 646-5601

Email: oasis@elimpacific.net

Website: www.oasisgua.net

Offers residential counseling and supportive services for women with life-controlling problems such as addiction, co-dependency, and the wounds of abuse and homelessness. Outpatient programs are also available for those with a more stable living environment.

## ONE STOP CAREER CENTER

A program of Department of Labor

Suite 301, Bell Tower Plaza, 710 Marine Corps Dr.

Hagåtña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-7044

The One Stop Career Center provides job seekers, students, and employers access to a broad range of training and educational services as well as program information and resources.

## SAGAN MAMI DROP-IN CENTER

A program of Guma Mami, Inc.

Suite 155 & 156 Tamuning Plaza 960 South Marine Corps Drive

Mon - Fri: 5:00pm - 9:00pm

Tel: 477-1505

Fax: 477-4984

Email: gumamami@ite.net

Sagan Mami members provide peer support that promote hope, empowerment, and recovery. Sagan Mami assists individuals with personal financial planning, coordinate public transportation, habitation and rehabilitation services, employment for consumers, and other activities that promote social connectiveness.

## SENIOR COMMUNITY SERVICE EMPLOYMENT

710 West Marine Corp Dr. St. 301 Bell Tower Plaza,

Hagåtña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 300-4561/7015

Email: dorothy.guiterrez@dol.guam.gov

Website: scsep@dol.guam.gov

The Senior Community Service Employment Program is a federally funded activity which offers part-time training for economically disadvantaged adults. The focus of this program is to foster and promote useful part-time opportunities in community service activities for persons with low income, who are 55 years or older, who have limited employment prospects, and have the greatest economic need.

## SMALL BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT CENTER

148 Jesus & Eugenia Leon

Guerrero Business & Public

Administration Building

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 735-2590

Fax: 734-2002

Email: sbdc@pacificsbdc.com

The University of Guam Pacific Islands Small Business Development Center Network's mission is to support the growth and economic development of the U.S. affiliated pacific islands in the western pacific region by providing high quality training and one-on-one confidential counseling to existing and prospective small businesses.

## YOUTH TRANSITIONAL LIVING PROGRAM

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

406 Mai Mai Road Chalan

Pago, Guam 96910

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.com

The Transitional Living Program is an 18-month program for homeless youth between the ages of 16 and 21 years. Staff at TLP provide residents with a stable, nurturing group home where independent life skills can be learned. Life skill lessons include such topics as cooking, banking, time management, health & wellness, job finding, cleaning, and other life skills. At the shelter, residents identify personal goals by establishing an Individual Program Plan, yet work as a team with fellow residents and staff towards accomplishing daily duties such as shopping and cleaning.

Housing & Transportation

The Housing & Transportation section provides information on housing assistance, independent, & residential living and accessible transportation.

# ACCESSIBLE TRANSPORTATION

## TURTLE TOURS

A program of Kloppenberg Enterprises Inc.

Mon - Sat: 5:30am-7:30pm Sun & Holidays: 7:30am- 5:30pm

Tel: 647-7433/5

Fax: 649-3253

Private contractor who provides transportation to consumers.

## GUAM REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

542 North Marine Dr. Upper

Tumon, Guam 96913

Mon - Sat: 5:30am - 7:30pm Sun & holidays: 7:30am -5:30pm

Demand Response: - Same day call service

Bus Operation: 647-7433/34/35

Tel: 475-4616/4686

Demand Response: 649-1941

Fax: 475-4600

Provides accessible island-wide transportation services.

# HOUSING ASSSITANCE

## ALEE SHELTER I & II

A program of Catholic Social Service

Mon - Sun: 24 hours.

Program Director: 648-5888

Tel: 635-1441

24-Hour Hotline: 648-4673 / 687-2583

Fax: 635-1444

The program provides 24-hour crisis intervention and emergency/protective care for victims of family violence.

## CATHOLIC SOCIAL SERVICE

234-A US ARMY Juan C. Fejeran Street

Barrigada Hts, 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 635-1441

Fax: 635-1444

Provides temporary, emergency homeless shelter for 22 cases daily for no more than 60 days. CSS provides support such as food for nonfood stamp recipients, transportation services for those without vehicles, or money for transit, etc.

## CO-ED EMERGENCY SHELTER

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

406 Mai Mai Road

Chalan Pago, Guam 96910

Mon - Sun: 24 hours.

Hotline: 475-7100

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.org

The Emergency Shelter, also known as the CO-ED Facility, has the capacity to house 18 youth: 9 females and 9 males between the ages of 12 years to 17 years. This program is purely voluntary between the legal guardian/parent and the youth. The length of stay in the Emergency Shelter is 30-45 days. If this needs to be longer, arrangements may be made on a case by case basis.

## EMERGENCY RECEIVING HOME

A program of Catholic Social Service

Mon - Sun: 24 hours.

Hotline: 653-8856

Fax: 653-8877

The Emergency Receiving Home provides temporary shelter to the elderly 60 years of age or older and adults with disabilities 18 years or older who are victims of abuse requiring protective shelter. The shelter provides personal care when necessary and nutritious hot meals 3 times a day and snacks twice a day.

## FAMILY SELFSUFFICIENCY PROGRAM

A program of Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority

117 Bien Venida Avenue

Sinajaña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-1367

Extension: 339

Fax: 477-7570

Website: www.ghura.org

The FSS Program is a supports program for residents in Public Housing and Section 8 participants. The Program assists participants to identify and achieve educational and career goals. The FSS Program’s goal is to help families become independent and free of the need for government assistance.

## FAMILY SERVICES CENTER

A program of Salvation Army

155003 Corsair Avenue,

Tiyan Barrigada, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 9am-5pm

Tel: 477-3528

Fax: 477-3505

The Family Services Center serves the needs of those who are facing a financial crisis, eviction, or homelessness. The program provides food boxes, clothing vouchers, and emergency assistance for rental and utility payments, in addition to counseling, case management, and referral services.

## GUAM HOUSING AND URBAN RENEWAL AUTHORITY

117 Bien Venida Avenue

Sinajana, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 477-9851/4/3114

Fax: 300-7565

TTY/TDD: 472-3701

ADA Coordinator: 475-1407

Website: www.ghura.org

Administers housing assistance for low to moderate income families under Public Housing, Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program, and the Guam Trankilidat Elderly Housing, as well as the Community Planning and Development Program designed to meet community development projects.

## GUAM HOMELESS COALITION

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 475-1406

Website: www.ghura.org

The Guam Homeless Coalition will ensure that homeless individuals and families regain housing stability through the expansion and implementation of a comprehensive community-based housing delivery system to prevent and end homelessness in Guam. The Guam Homeless Coalition is made up of representatives from several agencies in Guam and meets regularly. Please call GHURA for more information.

## GUAM HOUSING CORPORATION

ITC Building 590 S. Marine Corps Drive

Suite 515 Tamuning, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 647-4143, 647-4140, 647-4133

Fax: 649-4144

Website: www.guamhousing.org

Government financial institution that provides financial services for qualified low/moderate-income individuals and families who are first-time homeowners, elderly, disabled, or displaced.

## GUMA TRANKILIDAT

117 Bien Venida Avenue

Sinajaña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 477-9851,646-6301

Fax: 646-0313

Website: www.ghura.org

Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority’s Guam Elderly Project, Guma’ Trankilidat, is financed through the Farmers Home Administration, Section 515 New Construction. Guma’ Trankilidat provides housing to very low-income elderly and persons with disabilities.

## GUMA SAN JOSE UNIT I & II

Homeless Shelter

294 Taitano St., Harmon

Santa Monica Kaiser Dededo

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 649-2957 / 633-2955

Fax: 635-1444

Guma San Jose is a temporary home which can house individuals and families for up to 60 days.

## HABITAT FOR HUMANITY OF GUAM, INC.

167 E Marine Corps Dr. Delta Corte Bldg. Ste. 204

Hagatna, Guam

Mon-Fri: 9am – 2pm

Tel: 647-4667

Fax: 647-4670

Email: habitat@guam.net

Website: www.habitatguam.org

Through volunteer labor, management expertise, and tax-deductible donations of money and materials, Habitat builds and rehabilitates homes with the help of the homeowners. Houses are sold at no profit and no-interest to partner families. Mortgage payments go towards building additional Habitat homes.

## LIHENG I, II, & III PROGRAMS

A program of Catholic Social Service

234-A Juan C Fejeran St. Barrigada Heights,

Barrigada, Guam 96913

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 635-1413, 300-7593

Fax: 635-1444

Provides transitional housing placement for homeless families who are in need. Programs also include learning how to be financially stable, and balancing activities of everyday life.

## PUBLIC HOUSING

A program of Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority

117 Bien Venida Avenue

Sinajaña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 477-9851

Fax: 300-7565

Website: www.ghura.org

Public housing is an affordable rental-housing program for eligible low-income families, the elderly, and persons with disabilities.

## SECTION 8

A program of Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority

117 Bien Venida Avenue

Sinajaña, Guam 96910

Mon - Fri: 8:00am - 5:00pm

Tel: 477-9851 Extension: 338

Fax: 477-7570

Website: www.ghura.org

Section 8 is a program that provides vouchers and certificates to eligible families with very low-incomes, the elderly, and persons with disabilities.

# INDEPENDENT & RESIDENTIAL LIVING

## KARIDAT SUPPORT

A program of Catholic Social Service

130 Estralita St.

Tumon, Guam 96913

Mon - Sun: 24 hours.

Tel: 635-1407

Fax: 635-1444

KARIDAT is an acronym for Citizens Achieving Responsibility and Independence Despite Any Disability. KARIDAT Supportive Services Program is a supportive housing program for homeless persons with disabilities.

## YOUTH TRANSITIONAL LIVING PROGRAM

A program of Sanctuary, Inc.

406 Mai Mai Road

Chalan Pago, Guam 96910

Mon - Sun: 24 hours. Hotline: 475-7100

Tel: 475-7101

Fax: 477-3117

Website: www.sanctuaryguam.org

This is a long-term program where residents strive to obtain essential life skills needed for independent living. Transitional living program is for homeless teens who cannot return home; who are aging out of the foster care system and require assistance transitioning to independent living.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

# Guam CEDDERS Advisory Council

Rosanne Ada

Josephine Blas

Maria Bontogon

Joe Gumataotao

Yolanda Gabriel

Josephine Guerrero, Chairperson

Barbara Johnson

Harold Parker

Linda Rodriguez

Marcelene Santos

Ben Servino

Joyce Tejereas, Vice-Chairperson

Erlinda Tydingco

Heidi San Nicolas, Ph.D

Guam CEDDERS Director

# GSAT Advisory Council

Consumer Representatives

Josephine Cortez, Member-at-Large

Evelyn Duenas, Chairperson

Barbara Johnson, Vice-Chairperson

Dawn Maka, Member-at-Large

Thomas Manglona, Member-at-Large

Lourdes Ann Mesa, Secretary

Agency Representatives

Rosanne Ada

Carol Cabiles

Crystal Koch

Nichol Napolean

Ray Sayas

Ben Servino

Phyllis Topasna

Leah Abelon

GSAT Center Coordinator

The following individuals and organizations have contributed greatly to the production of this directory. Si Yu'os Ma'ase!

# Index

A

ABC Children's Center, 39

ABC Southern Pre-School, 39

Academics & Arts (GDOE), 52

Academy of Our Lady of Guam, 50

ADA Accommodation Services (UOG), 56

Adacao Elementary School, 54

Administration (GDOE), 52

Adolphson, Arania, M.D., 22

Adoption Services, Home Evaluation and Placement Services

Section (DPHSS), 93

Adult Anger Management Group (Sanctuary, Inc.), 74

Adult Day Care (MCOG), 87

Adult Drug Court (Superior Court of Guam), 61

Adult Protective Services (APS), 69, 87

Adult Protective Services Crisis Intervention Hotline, 69, 87

Agaña Heights Elementary School, 54

Agaña Heights Mayor's Office, 16

Agat Mayor's Office, 16

Agueda Johnston Middle School, 54

Aguon, Risha, MA, LPC, 34

Aid to the Blind (AB), (DPHSS), 93

Aid to the Permanently and Totally Disabled (APTD), 93

AIDS Hotline (DPHSS), 72

Akimoto, Vincent T., M.D., 22

Al-Anon (GBHWC), 90

Alee Shelter I & II (CSS), 69, 107

Alegria, Conrado V., D.D.S., 29

Amazing Kids 2 Child Development Center, 39

American Job Center, 99

American Medical Center (Upper Tumon & Mangilao), 19

American Pediatric Clinic, 19

American Red Cross, 69

Americorps Program (Serveguam Commission), 56, 74

Andersen Airman & Family Readiness Center, 74

Anigua Learning Ladder Child Care Center, 39

Aquino, JoBeth SN, MA, LPC, MFT, 34

Arakawa, Timothy, M.D., 26

Asan-Maina Mayor's Office, 16

Asmuyao Community School, 56

Assistive Technology (GDOE), 52

Astumbo Elementary School, 54

Astumbo Middle School, 54

Attorney at Law/Legal Assistance Service, 61

Audiological Associates, 32

Audiological Services (GDOE), 52

Autism Community Together (ACT), 73, 74

Autism (GDOE), 52

Aventura, Caroline, M.D., 22

B

Babauta, Evangelis, Sign Language Interpreter, 95

Baleto, Jesse, MSW, LPC, 34

Bambini Montessori School Center, 39

Barrigada Mayor's Office, 16

Bellis, Kirk D.O., 33

Bishop Baumgartner Memorial Catholic School, 50

Bordallo, Annie U., M.D., 28

Bordallo, Sandra, MA, LMFT, LPC, MAC, 34

Borja, Teresa D., DPM, 26

Boy Scouts of America Chamorro District, 84

Brady, Timothy P., D.D.S., 29

C

Carbullido Elementary School, 54

Career Development Office, 99

Case Management Services (CMS), (CSS), 87

Case Management Services (CMS) Elderly, 67

Catholic Social Service (CSS), 83, 107

Central Medical Clinic, 19

Central Region Community Health Center (DPHSS), 18

Chalan Pago - Ordot Mayor's Office, 16

Cheng, Victoria, D.M.D., 29

Chief Brodie Elementary School, 54

Child Care and Development Fund Program (DPHSS), 82

Child Protective Services, (DPHSS), 61

Chiu, John, M.D., 22

Clegg, Sarah, D.D.S., 29

CL Taitano Elementary School, 54

Client Services and Family Counseling (Judiciary of Guam), 67

Co-Ed Emergency Shelter (Sanctuary, Inc.), 107

Community Habilitation Program (CHP), 85

Community Support Unit (CSU), (DSC), 87

Compliance (GDOE), 52

Consoli, Rachel JM, M.D., MPH, F.A.C.O.G., 28

Crime Stoppers (GPD), 75

Crisis Intervention (VARO), 70

Crisis Pregnancy Center, 70

Cristobal, Hope, Psy.D., 33

Cruz, Luis, M.D., 22

D

Data Office (GDOE), 52

David Gabriel, M.D., 22

Deaf & Hard of Hearing Program (GDOE), 52

Dededo Mayor's Office, 16

Department of Integrated Services for Individuals with

Disabilities, 72, 98

Department of Parks and Recreation, 85

Department of Public Health and Social Services (DPHSS), 18

Department of Youth Affairs (DYA), 75

Division of Senior Citizens (DPHSS), 88

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation (DVR), 98, 99

DL Perez Elementary School, 54

Doc’s Day Care, LLC dba Doc’s Day Care & Preschool, 40

Docs Kiddie College, 40

Dombrowski, Chris, M.D., 22

Dominican Catholic School, 50

Dominican Child Development Center, 40

Down Syndrome Association of Guam, 75

Drug & Alcohol (Pathways), 90

Drug & Alcohol Counseling (GBHWC), 90

Duenas, Vincent “Vinnie” D.O., 22

Dulay, Marylou, M.D., 25

E

Earthquake Safety Tips, 11-12

Elementary, Secondary & Private School (GDOE), 52

Emergency Disaster Services (Salvation Army), 93

Emergency Preparedness, 4-15

Emergency Receiving Home (CSS), 108

Emotionally Disabled Program (GDOE), 52

Erica's House, 75

Eusebio, Andrew D.D.S., 29

F

Family Baptist Church School, 50

Family Services Center (FSC), (Salvation Army), 94, 108

Family Self-Sufficiency (FSS) Program (GHURA), 108

Father Duenas Memorial School, 50

FB Leon Guerrero Middle School, 54

Fegurgur, Mary K., M.S.W., Psy.D., 33, 34

Fernandez, Jon J.P. (GDOE), 51

FHP Health Center, 19

Finegayan Elementary School, 54

First Step Early Childhood Educational Center, 40

Flame Tree Freedom Center, 24, 99

Flores, Lisa D., M.D., 22

Foster Care Program (DPHSS), 94

4-H & Youth Development (CNAS), 74

G

Gabel, Jeffrey P., M.D., 28

Gabriel, Yolanda (GDOE), 51

Galgo, Geoffrey P., M.D., 22

General Assistance (DPHSS), 94

George Washington High School, 55

Gerling, William L., M.D., 23

Giggles & Scribbles Child Care Center, 41

Governor's Community Outreach, 75

GPD Domestic Assault Response Team Section (GPD), 70

Grace Academy Guam, 50

Grace Care Center Early Childhood Development, 41

Granada, Wilfedo, M.D., 25

Guahan Academy Charter School, 55

Guam Adventist Academy, 50

Guam Behavioral Health & Wellness Center (GBHWC), 70

Guam Client Assistance Program/Parent Agencies Network

(PAN), 61

Guam Community College; Office of Accommodative Services

(OAS), 56

Guam Developmental Disabilities Council (GDDC), 62

Guam Early Hearing Detection and Intervention Project (Guam

EHDI), 77

Guam Early Intervention System (GEIS), 47, 52

Guam Employment and Training Program (GETP), (DPHSS), 99

Guam Employment Services (GES), 101

Guam Evangelical Christian Academy, 50

Guam Girl Scouts, 85

Guam Head Start Program (GDOE), 52

Guam Hearing Doctors, 32

Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority (GHURA), 108

Guam Homeless Coalition, 108

Guam Housing Corporation (GHC), 110

Guam Leadership Academy, 41

Guam Legal Services Corporation Disability Law Center (GLSCDLC),

60, 100, 112

Guam Legislature, 16

Guam Medical Care, 19

Guam Medicare Assistance Program (DSC), 88

Guam Memorial Hospital Authority (GMHA), 2, 18, 70

Guam Montessori, Inc. dba Montessori Learning Center, 41

Guam Police Department (GPD), 70

Guam PolyClinic, 19

Guam Public Library System, 85

Guam Regional Medical City, 18

Guam Regional Transit Authority (GRTA), 106, 107

Guam Seventh Day Adventist Clinic, 19, 32

Guam Senior Medicare Patrol (DSC), 88

Guam’s Positive Parents Together (GPPT), 76, 77

Guam State Rehabilitation Council, 62

Guam System for Assistive Technology (GSAT), 35, 66

Guam WIC Program (DPHSS), 82

Guma Ginefli`e Dementia Care Center, 88

Guma Mami, Inc., 62, 63

Guma San Jose Unit I & II, 110

Guma Trankilidat, 110

H

Ha, Joon, D.D.S., 29

Habitat for Humanity of Guam, Inc., 110

Hagåtña Mayor's Office, 16

Hagåtña MED Clinic, 20

Harmony Kids Child Care Center, 43

Hartup, Jason D.M.D., 29

Harvest Christian Academy, 50

Harvest House, 62

Hazardous Materials Incident Safety Tips, 14

Healing Hearts Crisis Center (GBHWC), 71

Healthcare Specialties, 66

Health Services of the Pacific, 20

Hollis, Jeannie, Sign Language Interpreter, 95

HS Truman Elementary School, 54

Huang, Albert, D.D.S., 30

Hunterspeaks Autism Center, 42, 77

I

I Famagu'on-ta (Our Children), 71

I Pinangon Campus Suicide Prevention Program (UOG), 71

ICan Resources, 101

IHP Medical Group, 20

ILearn Academy Charter School, 55

Immunization Program (DPHSS), 77

In-Home Services Program (MCOG), 84, 89

Ina'fa Maolek, 77

Inarajan Elementary School, 54

Inarajan Middle School, 54

Inarajan Mayor's Office, 16

Ineton Mañaina Parent Support Group (Sanctuary, Inc.), 78

Infant of Prague Nursery & Kindergarten, 43

Isa Psychological Services Center (UOG), 78

Ishmael, Ariel, M.D., 33

Isla Home Infusion, 67

Island Eye Center, 32

Isla Pediatrics, 20

J

Jensen, Faye Whiting, M.D., 28

JM Guerrero Elementary School, 54

JMI Medical Systems, Inc., 67

John F. Kennedy High School, 55

Johnson, Jeffrey, D.D.S., 30

Jose LG Rios Middle School, 54

JP Torres Alternative School, 55

JQ San Miguel Elementary School, 54

K

Karidat Support (CSS), 111

Ko, Hee Soo, D.M.D., PC, 29

L

L.T. Digi-Tell Enterprises, Inc. dba Dededo Child Care &

Learning Center, 43

Latte Treatment Center, LLC, 72

LB Johnson Elementary School, 54

Lee, Delores, M.D., 25

Lend-A-Hand Guam Chapter (PDN), 82

Leon Guerrero, Randolph, M.D., 25

Leon Guerrero, Robert, M.D., 25

Lighthouse Recovery Center (Sanctuary, Inc.), 90

Liguan Elementary School, 54

Liheng I, II, & III (CSS), 110

Linsangan, Gladys, M.D., FAAP, 25

Little Einsteins Child Learning Center, 43

Little Garden Day Care, 43

Little One’s Child Care Center, 44

Lizama, Florencio, M.D., 25

Lizama, Tricia, Ph.D., LCSW, LPC, LMHC, LMFT, 34

Lombard Health Eye Clinic, 32

LP Untalan Middle School, 54

Lujan, Davina, M.D., 23

M

M.G. Huffer Adventures In Learning Child Development

Center, 44

MA Ulloa Elementary School, 54

Machananao Elementary School, 54

Malilay, Janice, D.D.S., 30

Manaloto, Cristina, M.D., FAAP, 25

Mañe’lu (Big Brothers Big Sisters of Guam), 78

Mangilao Mayor's Office, 16

Manlucu, Luella Marie, M.D., 23

Maria Artero Catholic Pre-School, 44

Mariano, Maria Chela, M.D., 23

Marcial Sablan Elementary School, 54

Marutani, David, D.D.S., 30

Mayors’ Council of Guam, 16

MedFirst Physicians’ Group, 20

Medicaid (DPHSS), 82

Medically Indigent Program (MIP), 82

Mercy Heights Catholic Nursery & Kindergarten, 44

Merizo Martyrs Elementary School, 54

Merizo Mayor's Office, 16

Micronesian Resource Center One Stop Shop, 78

Milestones play & Learn Center, 45

Mina, Sarah, DPM, 26

Miyagi, Shishin, M.D., 23

MNW dba: Lots of Learning Child Care Center Inc., 45

Mongmong-Toto-Maite Mayor's Office, 16

MU Lujan Elementary School, 54

N

Namm, Julie, M.D., 23

National Family Caregiver Support Program, 86

Natividad, Lisa Linda, Ph.D., LCSW, LPC, LMHC, LMFT, 34

Navy Fleet Family Support Center, 79

Nene Child Care Center, 45

New Beginnings (GBHWC), 71

New Children World Learning and Development Center, 45

Nguyen, Hoa V., 23

Nicotine Education/Cessation (Sanctuary, Inc.), 90

Northern Region Community Health Center (DPHSS), 18

Notre Dame High School, 50

Nozaki, James K., M.D., 23

O

Oasis Empowerment Center, 92, 101

Oceanview Middle School, 54

Office of Accommodative Services (OAS), (GCC), 53, 56

Office of the Attorney General, 62

Office of the Governor and Lieutenant Governor of Guam, 16

Office of the Public Guardian, 64

Oiso, Akio, M.D., FAAP, 26

Okkodo High School, 55

Old Age Assistance (OAA), (DPHSS), 89

Ombudsman (DSC), 89

One Stop Career Center (DOL), 101

Ordot Chalan Pago Elementary School, 54

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Catholic School, 50

P

Pacific Retina Specialists, 32

Parent Services (GDOE), 52

Parenting Skills Class (Sanctuary, Inc.), 79

PC Lujan Elementary School, 54

PEACE (GBHWC), 92

Perez, Eunice, Psy.D., 33

Perez, Lilli, Ph.D., 33

Piti Mayor's Office, 16

PNG Child Care and Learning Center, 46

PNG Child Care and Learning Center at Leo Palace, 46

Polymedic & Pediatric Clinic, 20

Precious Ones Child Care Center and Learning Center, 46

Preschool Program (GDOE), 52

Price Elementary School, 54

Pripåra Hao Emergency Preparedness Checklist, 8

Pripåra Hao Emergency Preparedness Special Planning Tips, 9

Probation Division (Superior Court of Guam), 64

Project AIM (GCC), 56

Protection & Advocacy for Assistive Technology (PAAT),

(GLSC), 64

Protection & Advocacy for Beneficiaries of Social Security

(PABSS), (GLSC), 64

Protection & Advocacy for Developmental Disabilities (PADD),

(GLSC), 64

Protection & Advocacy for Individual Rights (PAIR), (GLSC), 65

Protection & Advocacy for Individuals with Mental Illness

(PAIMI), (GLSC), 65

Protection & Advocacy to Vote Act, (GLSC), 65

Protection & Advocacy Traumatic Brain Injury, (GLSC), 65

Psychological Services (GDOE), 52

Public Assistance Program (DPHSS), 84

Public Defender Service Corporation, 66

Public Housing (GHURA), 111

R

Rapadas, Antonio, D.D.S., 30

Rapadas, Christina, D.D.S., 30

Reach for the Stars Learning Center, 46

Respite Care Services (CSS), 86

Retina Center of Guam, 32

Rosario, Kirsten, Sign Language Interpreter, 95

Rosario-Sanchez, Katrina, MSW, LPC, 34

Ross Hearing Aids, 67

S

Sagan Fina'na'guen Fino’ Chamoru, 48

Sagan Mami Drop-in Center (Guma Mami, Inc.), 102

Sagan Na'Homlo - Drug and Alcohol Residential Treatment

(Sanctuary, Inc.), 92

Sagua Mañagu Birthing Center, 28

Sahagon, Stacey (GDOE), 51

Saint Anthony Catholic School, 50

Saint Francis Catholic School, 50

Saint John’s School, 50

Salvation Army, 71

Sanchez, Joseph (GDOE), 51

Sanctuary, Inc., 94

Sangalang, Maria Melinda, DPM, 26

San Nicolas, Francisco P., D.M.D., PC, 29

Santa Barbara Catholic School, 50

Santa Rita Mayor's Office, 16

Santos Jamella, MSW, LPC, 34

Santos, Ma. Edna Angela V., M.D., FAAP, 26

Santos, Patrick C., M.D., 23

San Vicente Catholic School, 50

Sarmiento, Dennis, M.D., 26

Schroeder, Edmund Jr. F., M.D., 23

Science is Fun and Awesome Learning Academy Charter

School (SiFA), 55

Section 8 (GHURA), 111

Senior Community Service Employment, 102

Shieh, Thomas, M.D., 28

Sidell, Jonathan, M.D., 28

Simon Sanchez High School, 55

Sinajaña Mayor's Office, 16

Sison, Suzanne, D.D.S., 30

Sistoza, Lilybeth, M.D., 25

Small Business Development Center, 102

Small World Play & Learn Center, 48

Smith, Crystal, MSW, LPC, LCSW, 34

Social Security Administration, 79

Southern Christian Academy, 51

Southern High School, 55

Southern Regional Community Health Center, 18

Speech and Language Program (GDOE), 52

St. Lucy's Eye Clinic, 32

St. Paul Christian School, 51

Stadler, James, M.D., 26

Stop Violence Against Women (VAW), 72

Stuebing, Caleb, D.D.S., 30

Sukola, Kelly R., ED.D, (GDOE), 51

Sunga, Tracy, D.D.S., 31

Supit, Collette, D.D.S., 31

Supit, Edwin J., M.D., 25

Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP), 95

T

Taimanglo, Patricia L.G., Ph.D., 33

Taitano, Taling, (GDOE), 51

Takenaka, Yasunori, D.D.S., 31

Talofofo Elementary School, 54

Talofofo Mayor’s Office, 16

Tamuning Day Care & Learning Center, 48

Tamuning Elementary School, 54

Tamuning-Tumon Mayor's Office, 16

Tan Victoria’s Chamoru Day Care, 48

Temple Baptist Christian School, 51

Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF), (DPHSS), 84

Tender Shepherd Pre-School, 48

Terlaje, Rayner D., D.D.S., M.S., 31

The Doctor’s Clinic, 20

The Giving Tree Children’s Academy, 49

The Giving Tree Early Learning Center, 49

The Juvenile Drug Court (Superior Court of Guam), 66

The Second Chance Shop (Elim Pacific Ministries), 79

The Young Explorers Creative Center, 49

The Young Learner Center, 49

Thrift Store (Salvation Army), 95

Tina's Learning Center (TLC), 49

Tiyan High School, 55

Tolentino, Doris, MSW, MPH, LPC, 34

Transition Services (GDOE), 52

Transitional Living Program (TLP), (Sanctuary, Inc.), 95

Transportation (GDOE), 52

TRIO Program (UOG), 56

Tsunami Safety Tips, 15

Tumon Medical Office, 20

Turtle Tours (KEI), 107

24-Hour Crisis Hotline (Sanctuary, Inc.), 69

Typhoon Safety Tips,10-11

U

U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs - Guam Vet Center, 81

Umatac Mayor's Office, 16

University of Guam ADA Accommodation Services, 38, 56

University of Guam CEDDERS, 56

Upi Elementary School, 54

U.S. Naval Hospital, 18

U.S. Renal Care Dededo Dialysis, 21

U.S. Renal Care Finegayan, 21

U.S. Renal Care Sinajaña, 21

U.S. Renal Care Tamuning Dialysis, 21

U.S. Renal Care Tumon Dialysis, 21

V

Vicente SA Benavente Middle School, 54

Village Mayors', 16

Vision Services (GDOE), 52

W

Walton, Kimberly, M.D., 28

Wettengel Elementary School, 54

Y

Yigo Mayor's Office, 16

Yoña Mayor's Office, 16

Youth Anger Management (Sanctuary, Inc.), 81

Youth Embracing Sanctuary (YES) Crew, 81

Youth for Youth Organization (GBHWC), 81

Youth Transitional Living Program (Sanctuary, Inc.), 102, 111

*Guam CEDDERS and the University of Guam do not assume any liability resulting from errors or omissions. Inclusion or omission of a service provider is not a comment on its quality. Likewise, inclusion of a service provider or business in this directory does not constitute endorsement or recommendations of their products or services. Produced with 100% funding support from the U.S. Department of Health & Human Services, Administration on Developmental Disabilities, Grant No. 90DDUC0064-01-00 and facilitated by the University of Guam Center for Excellence in Developmental Disabilities Education, Research, and Service (Guam CEDDERS). The University of Guam is an equal opportunity employer and provider.*